Gen Sir David John Ramsbotham

Box List

BOX 1 - Lecture Notes and Northern Ireland

Report on 2nd Bn, Royal Green Jackets, N. Ireland ops Nov 1974-Feb 1975 and related correspondence. Situation report 39th Infantry Bde, Belfast, July 1980.

- A report by Brigadier Ramsbotham while commanding 39th Infantry Brigade to Major General Glover Commander Land Forces Northern Ireland dated 15 July 1980. Report titled "Report on the situation in Belfast as at 14 July 1980.
- Document from Brigadier Ramsbotham entitled "Concept of Operations.
- Two copies of a chart showing chain of command for operations in Northern Ireland.
- Operation statistics 6 December 1978-5th December 1979.
- End of year message from Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 28 December 1979.
- Letter from Brigadier Ramsbotham to Brigadier R.A. Pascoe Northern Ireland Office, dated December 1979.
- Transcript of a speech given to the Belfast City Council on 21 November 1979 by teachers at a Ballymurphy school about vandalism
- A poem dated 22 September on the subject of Puff Balls.
- Report to Brigadier Ramsbotham from J.H. Dunlop dated 7 January 1980 on the subject of education in Belfast.
- Notes made for Brigadier Ramsbotham's review of progress on security/brigade concept of operations
- A letter from Captain R.A. Wilson on behalf of Brigadier Ramsbotham to Headquarters Northern Ireland dated 24 September 1971 regarding 39th Airportable Brigade Formation sign
- Documents relating to riot and crowd control in Northern Ireland all dated 19 September 1978
- An abstract from the record of CLF's Study period on Riot control 18 September 1973.
- A Loose Minute from Brigadier J.M. Glover BGS (Int) DIS entitled "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary 14 July 1978
- A Loose Minute from Lt. Colonel T.S. Sneyd entitled "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary 11 August 1978."
- A Loose Minute from Brigadier J.M. Glover BGS (Int) DIS entitled "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary 16 June 1978.".
- "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary 19 May 1978" from Lt. Colonel T.S. Sneyd
- "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary: 21 April 1978" by Brigadier J.M. Glover BGS (Int) DIS
- "Northern Ireland Intelligence Summary: 22 March 1978" from Brigadier J.M. Glover BGS (Int.) DIS.

- Personal letter from Lt. Colonel A.C. Vivian 1st Battalion Royal Welch Fusiliers to Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 3 July.
- Notes for a lecture to JDSC on the 12 May 1975 by Brigadier Ramsbotham. The lecture looks at the 2nd battalion The Royal Green Jackets time in Ireland between 1st November 1974 and 28 February 1975.
- Letter from Colonel A.D. Myrtle to Lieutenant Colonel Ramsbotham commanding 2nd Bn. RGJ dated 2 April 1975
- Letter from Colonel A.D. Myrtle to Lieutenant Colonel Ramsbotham commanding 2nd Bn. RGJ dated 17 March 1975.
- A copy of the Order of Service for "A service to mark the end of the 2nd Battalion the Royal Green Jackets tour in Northern Ireland
- A seating plan for the service.
- A message from Brigade Commander 39 Brigade to the Commanding Officer (Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham) of 2nd Bn. RGJ dated 28 February 1975.
- A message from GOC Northern Ireland to 2nd RGJ dated 24 February 1975.
- A message from CLF PD to Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham and 2nd RGJ dated 28 February 1975.
- The end of tour statistics for 2nd Bn. RGJ tour of Northern Ireland.
- A unit feature of the 2nd Battalion RGJ on their departure from Northern Ireland.
- A statement by Cpl. C. Bobby regarding an incident on 10 February 1975.
- Notes made by Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham a lecture given on 12 May at the Army Staff College.
- A Handwritten note by Brigadier Ramsbotham about the problems within society in Northern Ireland.
- A speech entitled "The Hungry Sheep of Belfast."
- A set of remarks by Brigadier Ramsbotham while commanding 39 Infantry Brigade entitled "Special Handling."
- A letter to HQ 39 Infantry Brigade from Lt. Colonel dated 13 February 1975.
- Report on Operations in Northern Ireland. Part I Operations and Training. Written by Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham and dated 13 February 1975
- Appendix 5 to the report on operations in Northern Ireland
- Appendix 6 to the report on operations in Northern Ireland written by Lieutenant S.P.R Wood OC mortar platoon 2nd RGJ
- A letter to the Secretary of State from Major W.S Brownlow and copied to Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham dated January 1975.
- Two newspaper articles regarding the problems within Northern Ireland. The first by Paddy Devlin, the second by Fr. Desmond Wilson.
- "Pattern of Operations in the Battalion Area." By Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham dated 26 November 1974
- "Pre Northern Ireland Training Report" to HQ 39 Infantry Bde from Major C.L.G Henshaw for Lt. Colonel Ramsbotham commanding 2nd RGJ dated 1 November 1974.
- "Recruiting sources and making contacts" by Major D.A.B Williams OC R Company 3rd RGJ to all commanders dated 7 September 1974.
- Note entitled "Company Commanders and the running of intelligence in their company borders."
- "Shooting training for Northern Ireland." To OsC companies from Major C.L.G Henshaw Second in Command 2nd RGJ.

- Covering letter for and report on the organisation and operation of Bn. search teams dated 8 August 1974 written by Captain S.C Hearn Bn. Ops Officer.
- Covering letter from Major I.G Elliot dated August 1974

Northern Ireland Press cuttings and articles 1971-1980: 1 of 2

- An article in The Readers Digest dated March 1979 entitled "What End to Ulster's Agony?" by David Reed.
- A Special Focus article in The Times dated 17 October 1978 entitled "Making democracy work in Ulster."
- A note written by Brigadier Ramsbotham relating to the Readers digest article quoting an IRA source with his own notes at the bottom.
- A letter to Colonel Ramsbotham from the Sunday Times dated 23 June 1978.
- A letter dated 25 November 1980 to Brigadier Ramsbotham and his wife from a family friend
- An article in the Sunday Times dated 25 June 1978 on the subject of Northern Ireland
- An article in the Sunday Times dated 18 June 1978 entitled "What did we promise the provos
- An article from the Irish Press dated 20 March 1978 by Una O'Higgins O'Malley entitled "Forget unity until the violence ceases."
- An article from the Times entitled "Impasse again in Ulster."
- An article from the Times entitled "Doomed before the start."
- An article in the Times dated 1975 by David Howell entitled "How the right Englishman showed the right way in Ulster."
- An article from the Daily Express entitled "In a British soldier's kitbag, a handful
 of good wishes and a smile of hope for Ulster." By Alan Bennett dated 5 March
 1975
- An article in the Evening Dispatch dated 5 March 1975.
- A photocopy of an article in the Ballymurphy News entitled "War or 'peace."
- An article in The Times entitled "Ulster speaks...clearly and in contradiction" by Prof. Richard Rose.
- An article from the Times entitled "As the violence in Ulster begins again, are the private armies beginning to crack?" by Robert Fisk dated 24 January 1975.
- An article from the Independent entitled "Bewildered Belfast!" by Vincent Browne dated 23 February 1975.
- An article from the Irish News entitled "Christians in North have not read the signs of the times." Dated 10 February 1975.
- An article entitled "When thieves fall out."
- A newspaper report entitled "Things in Ulster you won't hear on the news" by David Anderson dated 14 February 1975
- A newspaper article entitled "Alliance Party Line up with Unionists for Ulster talk on Council."
- A newspaper article entitled "Striking over Sunningdale."
- Two letters in the "Letters to the Editor" column in The Times dated 17 May 1974
- A cartoon signed CPS

- An article from the Daily Telegraph entitled "Army winning only 2 battlefronts in Ulster." By Gerard Kemp and dated 14 November 1974
- An article in The Times entitled "Reaching the Limits of a wall-chart war." By Charles Douglas Home and dated 19 December 1973.
- An article from The Times entitled "No soft option in Ulster" and dated 21 June 1973
- An article from The Times entitled "Softly softly catchee terrorist." Dated 4 May 1973
- A newspaper article from The Sunday Times entitled "A New Perspective on Ulster: Part 2, the year's lesson: Violence is irreversible." By John Whale and dated 18 March 1973.
- A newspaper article from The Sunday Times entitled "A New Perspective on Ulster: How the IRA blew up its own cause." By John Whale and dated 11 March 1973
- Sir John Peck's Valedictory Dispatch dated 15 February 1973 to the Foreign and Commonwealth Office
- "The Northern Ireland Insurgency." Transcript of a talk given to the U.S. Army War College 29 January 1973 by Brigadier Frank Kitson
- A page from the Observer dated 3 December 1972 containing two articles about Northern Ireland. The first is entitled "Why I voted against Lynch's Bill." By Conor Cruise O'Brien, the second article entitled "The shadow of Mac Stiofain." By Paul Ferris is a mini biography of Sean Mac Stiofain (John Edward Drayton.)
- A speech given by Mr John P. Mackintosh M.P for Berwick and East Lothian during a Parliamentary debate 24 July 1972 entitled "The Irish Disaster."
- An article from the Observer dated October 1972 by Conor Cruise O'Brien.
- An article in the Observer Review entitled "Gun-running for the IRA." Dated 10 September 1972.
- An article from The Times entitled "Army sees a glimmer of hope in Ulster" by Henry Stanhope and dated September 1972.
- An article from The Observer entitled, "I accuse Sean Mac Stiofain" by Maria McGuire dated 3 September 1972.
- An article from The Times entitled "What more can Ulster expect after Operation Motorman?" dated 21 August 1972. .
- An article from The Sunday Times entitled "Whistling up ghosts in Bogside" by Peter Pringle dated 6 August 1972.
- A copy of The Economist dated 5 August 1972 containing four articles relating to Northern Ireland.
- Part of The Economist dated 29 July 1972 containing 2 articles on Northern Ireland.
- Article in The Economist, dated 22 July 1972.
- Letter from a Londonderry resident, dated 20 July 1972.
- Article in The Economist, dated July 1972.
- Transcript from "Press Association Tape 131738A, dated June 1972.
- Article in The Financial Times by John Graham entitled "Mr. Whitelaw vs. the IRA: a battle for the people's trust." Dated 28 April 1972.
- Article in The Sunday Times entitled, "Brigadier Frank Kitson and the meaning of a military theory: The Guru of the New Model Army." By Bruce Page and Lewis Chester. Dated 14 May 1972.

- Cartoon signed JAK with the caption, "Come on, come on, it's only an initiative test!"
- Notes made by Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 22 March 1972.
- Article in The Times entitled "Why the Army is there." Dated February 1972.
- Article in The Times entitled "A Time for reason." Dated 12 February 1972.
- Article in The Guardian entitled "Ireland: civil war and its thorny alternatives." Dated 7 February 1972.
- Article in The Times entitled "The prospect of a decisive defeat for the IRA." By Lord Chalfont, dated 26 January 1972.
- Two articles on Ireland, one entitled "St Patrick's Purgatory: Notebook in Ireland" by John Mander. The second entitled "Edmund Burke on the Irish Question (1796)."
- Article in The Times entitled, "Policies for Ulster," dated 18 December 1971.
- Memorandum from Office of the Chief of the General Staff dated 14 December.
- "Ulster: Basic Position Paper." Written by Ronald Higgins after discussion with Mary Holland.
- Article entitled "Ireland, Again" dated December 1971.
- Draft of the Board for Social Responsibilities paper on Northern Ireland.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Soldiers under scrutiny" by Henry Stanhope, dated 24 November 1971.
- Article entitled, "IRA plan bigger Ulster terror campaign as factions seek common aim." By John Clare, dated 30 July 1971.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Divided power in a divided Ulster." Dated 16 June 1971.

Northern Ireland Press cuttings and articles 1971-1980: 2 of 2.

- Article in The Sunday Tribune entitled, "Peace on Earth," Dated 21 December 1980.
- Letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham from William J. Philbin, Bishop of Down and Connor, dated 20 December 1980.
- Christmas card to Brigadier Ramsbotham from William J. Philbin.
- Article entitled, "H-Block 'Armagh Hunger Strike." Dated 18 December 1980.
- Article in the Andersontown News entitled "Fr. Wilson's letter." By Desmond Wilson, dated 6 December 1980.
- Article entitled, "It is a Religious Issue: Some drastic proposals for an end to the miseries of Irish sectarianism." By R.P.C Hanson, dated 1980.
- Article in Hibernia entitled, "Asking Awkward Questions." By Mary Holland, dated 16 October 1980.
- Article in Magill entitled, "The IRA: The new IRA is younger, more radical and has seen little of life other than violence." By Ed Moloney, dated September 1980.
- Article in The New Republic entitled, "The Troubles Today." By Jack Beatty.
- Conclusion from Charles Townshend "The British Campaign in Ireland 1919-21."
- Copy of Visor dated 19 September 1980.
- Letters to the Editor in The Irish Times entitled, "The North," by Paddy Devlin, dated 29 September 1980.

- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Why West Belfast should support the RUC." By Paddy Devlin, dated 30 May 1980.
- A letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham signed M.C. dated 25 July 1980.
- A speech entitled, "Embargo" given by Mr. Frank Millar at Edenderry Orange demonstration 12 July 1980.
- Articles from The Economist on Northern Ireland entitled, "Devolving Ulster." Dated 28 June 1980.
- Article in the Daily Telegraph entitled, "The Demands of Dublin." By T.E. Utley, dated 29 July 1980.
- An article in the Irish News entitled, "Despairing Note." Dated 11 August 1980.
- A letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham signed M.C. dated 9 February 1980.
- Transcript of a discussion in the House of Lords entitled "Northern Ireland: Security." Dated 14 February 1980.
- A copy of the Protestant Telegraph dated February/March 1980.
- Article entitled, "Ballymurphy's bricks, bombs and bullets." By Christopher Thomas.
- Article in the Northern Notebook entitled, "Dirty protest runs out of steam." By David McKittrick, dated 2 February 1980.
- Text of a speech signed C.T
- Review of "History of Ireland 1798-1924," By the Rt Hon. Sir James O'Connor, K.C. The review is written by John Ross.
- Letter in The Guardian entitled, "Why the Pope's Irish visit may generate more violence." By Connor Cruise O'Brien, dated 4 October 1979.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Peace-effort Catholics foiled by teenage mobs." Dated 16 August 1979.
- Article entitled, "Now Ulster police ask: Does army really help?" By John Whale and Chris Ryder.
- Letter to a newspaper entitled, "When is West Belfast area going to have peace?" By M. Wilson.
- Letter from Lieutenant Colonel T.L. Trotman to Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 1 August 1979. Attached are a questionnaire and two news articles.
- Article entitled, "The Looker-On."

Lecture texts, training notes, and correspondence 1984-1993

- Letter from General Sir Nigel Bagnall to Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 31 July 1984.
- Letter from General Sir Nigel Bagnall to Brigadier C.R.L Guthrie dated 14 August 1984.
- A note entitled "Tactical Training." By General Bagnall.
- An analysis of the Battle of Facuti.
- Training Theme 1985-86 by Major General Ramsbotham to RE 3rd Armoured Division dated 14 January 1985.
- Training Theme 1986-87 by Major General Ramsbotham to 3rd Armoured Division, dated 17 December 1985.
- General Ramsbotham's lecture notes for 3rd Armoured Division's "Think-On" 1986
- General Ramsbotham's notes entitled "Introduction to World War III."

- NORTHAG operations Summary points.
- General Ramsbotham's lecture notes for 3rd Armoured Division's "Think-On" 1985.
- Lecture notes entitled "Study Period Summing up."
- Prompt card containing topics for a lecture.
- Lecture notes examining current tactical doctrine.
- 3rd Armoured Division study day: 4th armoured brigade presentation lessons handout.
- 6th Airmobile Brigade, summary points.
- 33rd Armoured Brigade, summary points.
- Lecture notes entitled, "The way ahead."
- A concept paper entitled "Counter offensive operations in the Central Region in light of the implications of the implementation of the United NORTHAG concept of operations."
- Analysis of Panzer Battles against the Soviet Union 1939-45 by Major General F.W von Mellenthin.
- Text of a lecture given to the RUSI entitled, "The future of the Armed Helicopter." Dated 20 March 1991.
- Text of a lecture entitled, "Military role and needs for heliborne forces."
- Speaking notes for a NMC demonstration on 14 September 1988.
- Text of a lecture at the Army Air Corps Symposium 1988 entitled "Airmobility future concepts and developments." The lecture is dated 14 July 1988.
- Text of a lecture entitled, "Battlefield helicopter operations and airmobility."
- Text of a lecture at the Helicopter Symposium entitled, "Aviation 2000 The attack helicopter revolution." Dated 7 May 1992.
- A letter from John Staddon to General Ramsbotham dated 22 July 1992.
- Cartoon commemorating 40 years of NATO.
- A letter from Denis G. Magee to General Ramsbotham dated 14 October 1991.
- A letter from the wife of General Asif Nawaz to General Ramsbotham dated 28 February 1993.
- Note on the death of Major General Hamid.
- Notes on the Marquess of Granby from the National Army Museum.
- A map sheet annotated with Belize City and Total Toi's Operation Cadence.
- A letter to General Ramsbotham from Colonel W.S. Brownlow dated 17 August 1991.
- A letter from the Cols. Comdt 1, 2 and 3 RGJ dated 26 February 1992.
- A message from Lt. Div. Winchester entitled, "Psalm 130 De Profundis." Dated 18 March 1992.
- An article entitled, "Reorganisation of the regiment to two battalions in 1972."
- Document entitled, "Reorganisation of the regiment." (RGJ) by the Colonels Commandant.
- Memorandum from Brigadier C.C Dunphie to Col. Comdt 2 RGJ + Comd. UK Field Army.
- "Regimental Notes." From RB Chronicle 1937.
- Letter from I.H McCausland RO2 Regimental Secretary for the RGJ dated 26 July 1990.
- List of members on the appeal council from The Royal Green Jackets Museum.

- A letter from the Military Secretary forwarded by HQ Light Division dated 4 December 1986.
- A letter from Lieutenant General C.P.R Palmer to Major General Ramsbotham dated 28 October 1986.
- A letter from the Colonel Commandant 2RGJ to General Ramsbotham dated 16 June 1986.

BOX 2 - Northern Ireland Press cuttings 1975-1990

1 of 4

- Playboy interview entitled, "The I.R.A,"
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Single IRA unit believed to be behind recent bombings," by Jim Cusak, dated 15 November 1989.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Dublin will have to read Brooke's lips," by Frank Millar, dated 11 September 1990.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Jesuit says dialogue on North must include the IRA," by Marie O'Halloran, dated 11 September 1990.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Brooke relying on his strongest card," by Mary Holland, dated 5 September 1990.
- Article from The Irish Times entitled, "Candidate Currie complicates the issue," by Mary Holland, dated 12 September 1990.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "A break in the united front," by Mary Holland, dated 8 September 1990.
- Two articles in The Irish Times dated 8 September 1990. The first by Denis Coghlan, "The troubled times of Mr Dukes. The second by Jim Cusak, "A veteran campaigner of the uphill struggle."
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Mr Brooke's challenge," dated 8 September 1990.
- Article entitled, "Germans awake to unity and reality," by Ian Murray.
- Extract from a report on the operation in 1988 of the Northern Ireland (Emergency Provisions) Acts 1978 and 1987 by Viscount Colville of Culross QC.
- Article in the Sunday Times dated 1 June 1990 by Michael Jones, "Adams MP: allowed to get away with murder."
- Article in Notes and Topics by Edward Pierce, "On the Betrayal of Ireland."
- Article by Conor Cruise O'Brien, "The angels of death fingering Ulster."
- Article dated 17 December 1988 by Patrick Ryan, "No go."
- Article by David A. Charters, "Intelligence and psychological warfare operations in Northern Ireland."
- Article in The Economist dated 3 December 1988, "The springing of Father Paddy."
- Article in The Economist dated 10 December 1988, "The legacy of Father Ryan."
- Article dated 11 August 1989, "Troops In."
- Plastic folder of various newspaper articles relating to Northern Ireland.
- Supplement to Readers Digest dated April 1975 by David Reed, "Ulster: the Anguished and the Brave."
- Article in Readers Digest dated March 1979 by David Reed, "What end to Ulster's agony."

- Article in Readers Digest dated August 1980 by David Reed, "The professionals

 Britain's new army."
- A paper for discussion by New Ulster Political Research Group, "Beyond the religious divide."
- A paper for discussion by the Northern Ireland Office, "The future of Northern Ireland."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 26 March 1988 by Sean Flynn, "The Crime Crisis."
- Letters to The Editor in The Irish Times dated 4 April 1988, two highlighted headings, "Fragile hope" and "Gibraltar and after."
- Three articles in The Irish Times dated 1&2 April 1988. The first by John Healy, "The Molyneaux." The second by Dick Walsh, "Is there a Government view." The third by Fergus Pyle, "Harmonious chiming in most unlikely quarters."
- Page from The Irish Times dated 1 & 2 April 1988, all articles relate to peace process.
- Article in The Irish Times dated 31 March 1988 by Dick Walsh, "Concept of unity losing its appeal?"
- Article in The Irish Times dated 31 March 1988 by Roisin McDonough, "Cry from the heart of west Belfast."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 4 April 1988 by Fergus Pyle, "Hume not deterred by hardline SF stance."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 5 April 1988 by Charles Moore, "Irish 'madness' excuses British refusal to think."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 6 April 1988 by Clive Soley, "Fear and confusion on London's doorsteps."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 7 April 1988 by T.E. Utley, "Irish attitudes that the British resent."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 8 April 1988 by Rosemary Goodison, "Vacuum of despair being filled by terrorism.
- Article in The Irish Times dated 8 April 1988 by Robin Glendinning, "Anglo-Irish pact 'should be negotiable."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 8 April 1988 by Michael Finlan, "Kennedy's war of words in west Belfast."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 6 April 1988 by Martin Cowley, "Angry exchanges between Kennedy and soldiers."
- Article in The Times dated 5 April 1988 by Conor Cruise O'Brien, "IRA arsenal: bomb, gun and box."
- Article dated 1 April 1988, "Schools of hope."
- Article dated 4 April 1988 by John Cooney, "Hopes of IRA ceasefire dashed."
- Article dated 3 April 1988 by Liam Clarke, "Provos join secret talks for end to campaign of terror."
- Article in The Economist dated 30 January 1988, "Judgment, justice, and the Irish."
- Article in The Economist dated 9 May 1987, "Northern Ireland: Even the mainland begins to notice."
- Article dated 26 July 1987, "Still voting for the armalite."
- Article dated 31 October 1987, "Northern Ireland: Separate and unequal."
- Article in The Economist dated 14 November 1987, "After Enniskillen."

- Article in The Economist dated 12 December 1987, "Ireland: No longer their darling."
- Article in The Times dated 2 November 1987 by Richard Ford, "Weapons haul is fresh blow to Provos' morale."
- Article in The Economist dated 4 July 1987, "Time to talk again."
- Article in The Economist dated 5 September 1987, "Ulster Unionists: Goodbye to the ballot box."
- Article in The Economist dated 19 September 1987, "Northern Ireland: Pressure pays."
- Article dated 18 July 1987, "The wrong principles."
- Article dated 17 July 1987 by John Cooney and Philip Webster, "Anglo-Irish pledge: Haughey backs agreement."
- Article by Jock Bruce-Gardyne, "Exclusive club for Common members."
- Article in The Economist dated 24 October 1987, "Anglo-Irish favours."
- Article in The Economist dated 17 October 1987, "Northern Ireland: Taking the pledge."
- Article in The Economist dated 3 October 1987, "Northern Ireland: Courting trouble."
- Article dated 7 November 1987, "A tough test for Hillsborough."
- Article in The Economist dated 27 February 1988, "Ireland: Gloom."
- Article in The Guardian dated 30 March 1988 by David Hearst, "Daring to hope in Ireland."
- Article in The economist dated 9 January 1988, "North Irish judiciary: Protection, please."
- Copy of The Economist dated 16 January 1988, "The Economist: A survey of the Republic of Ireland."
- Article in The Economist dated 6 February 1988, "Killings under the carpet."
- Article in The Economist dated 13 February 1988, "The untouchables."
- Article in The Economist dated 20 February 1988, "A policeman's lot."
- Article in The Economist dated 20 February 1988, "Pacifying Ireland."
- Article in The Economist dated 5 May 1988, "Another terrible beauty."
- Article in The Economist dated 19 March 1988, "No end to Ulster's killings."
- Article in The Sunday Telegraph dated 27 March 1988 by Walter Ellis, "No lack of recruits for the IRA."
- Article in The Sunday Telegraph dated 27 March 1988 by Peregrine Worsthorne, "Are you for terrorism or against it, Mrs Thatcher?"
- Article in The Sunday Times, "Caught in the act: IRA man who led the attack."
- Article dated 17 March 1988, "Ulster's vicious circle."
- Article in The Times dated 17 March 1988 by David Sapsted and John Cooney, "Gunman kills 3 in Belfast funeral attack."
- Article in The Sunday Times dated 27 March 1988 by Bishop Cahal Daly, "For God's sake rid our hearts of this poison."
- Article in The Sunday Times dated 27 March 1988, "Politics of the last atrocity."
- Article in The Sunday Times dated 27 March 1988, "Find these men."
- Article dated 18 March 1988 by Merlyn Rees, "When the talking has to start."
- Article, "Bloodbath in Belfast."
- Article in The Sunday Times dated 20 March 1988, "Trapped in the fury of a murderous mob."

- Article in The Sunday Times dated 20 March 1988 by David Connett, Andrew Hogg and Max Prangnell, "Ulster: battle weary but still full of hatred."
- Front page of The Times dated 21 March 1988, "RUC minister in policing dilemma after killing of soldiers."
- Articles in The Times dated 22 March 1988 relating to policing reviews after the murders of Cpls. Woods and Howes.
- Article, "Sensitivity and sense."
- Article by T.E Utley, "The practical politics of grief."
- Article, "Principle out of place"
- Article by Conor Cruise O'Brien, "Last rites for Hillsborough."
- Article in The Times dated 24 March 1988 by Paul Vallely and John Cooney, "Calming the troubled see: The Times profile Cahl Daly."
- Copy of a letter from General Sir John Chapple KCB CBE ADC to General Sir Nigel Bagnall GCB CVO MC ADC.
- Article in The Irish Times dated 22 December 1987, "The Kane case."
- Article in The Irish Times dated 22 December 1987, "High Court rejects Kane application for release."
- Two copies of "Common Sense (Northern Ireland ~ an agreed process) published by The Ulster Political Research Group.
- Article, "The mood of Ireland."
- Article by Brian Walden, "Ulster cannot escape a long, bitter haul."
- Article in The Times dated 6 November 1987 by Richard Ford, "Provos' hopes shot down."
- Article in The Times dated 10 November 1987 by John Cooney and Michael McCarthy, "Defiant IRA put blame on the Army."
- Article by Richard Ford, "IRA will drive British out, says Livingstone."
- Article by John Cooney, "Haughey in vanguard of protest at the IRA."
- Page in The Times dated 10 November 1987, stories relate to bombing at Enniskillen.
- Article by T.E. Utley, "Ulster: Time for an iron hand."
- Article, "Another Bloody Sunday."
- Article by Chris Ryder, "Labour MPs in row over link with Sinn Fein."
- Article in The Times dated 13 November 1987 by Conor Cruise O'Brien, "Ireland's time bomb."
- Article in The Times dated 11 November 1987 by Philip Webster and John Cooney, "Thatcher steps up pressure on extradition."
- Article, "The shame of Ireland,"
- Article in The Times dated 11 November 1987, "Enniskillen's day of love and shame."
- Article, "Irish bishops condemn IRA terrorists."

2 of 4

- Article in The Observer entitled, "A place without Christmas trees," by Conor Cruise O'Brien, dated 11 January 1981.
- Article entitled, "No need for Unionist panic," by John Robb.

- Pamphlet entitled, "Irish Northern Aid, Irish prisoners of war committee: The case of an Irishman in an American Jail, Michael O'Rourke."
- Leaflet entitled, "British renege on hunger strike commitments."
- Leaflet advertising a committee conference of the National H-Block/Armagh Committee, dated 15 January 1981.
- The weekly law report 30 January 1981 on the subject to soldier David Jones' Will.
- Post card to General Ramsbotham from Dervla Murphy dated 11 February 1981.
- Article entitled, "Letters," dated February/March 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "A Protestant parliament for a Catholic people," by James Downey, dated 26 February 1981.
- Letter from the Assistant Chief Constable, Royal Ulster Constabulary to General Ramsbotham dated 27 February 1981.
- Letters to the Editor section of The Irish Times, dated 1 April 1981.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Headquarters 39 Infantry Brigade.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Sands election follows a 'tradition,'" by Michael Farrell, dated 16 April 1981.
- Article entitled, "Spying Deal or Fantasy," by Gordon Thomas, dated 18 April 1981.
- Article entitled, "If there had been a third man at Fermanagh," by John Hume.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Hope starved in Ulster," dated 25 April 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Big-time media men back in town," by Fionnula O Connor, dated 29 April 1981.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "The legacy of Bobby Sands," by George Brock, dated 3 May 1981.
- Article in The Times, entitled, "Aitkins warning of IRA arson plot if Sands dies," by Christopher Thomas and Fred Emery, dated 1 May 1981.
- Letter to Dervla Murphy from Susan McLallen.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Dervla Murphy.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Dervla Murphy dated 3 May 1981.
- Article entitled, "Who killed Bobby Sands," dated 6 May 1981.
- Article entitled, "Why the Irish use hunger strikes as a weapon," dated 6 May 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The world eyes Ulster and finds it a letdown," from the special correspondent in Belfast, dated 9 May 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Bobby Sands: American condolences," dated 9 May 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Listen, friends of Ireland," dated 9 May 1981.
- Article in the Sunday Independent entitled, "The lessons of Bobby Sands' death," by John Hume, date 10 May 1981.
- Article entitled, "Hunger strike- moral or immoral?" by Fr. Wilson.
- Article entitled, "How an Irish victory turned into defeat," by David Wood, dated 11 May 1981.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "Ulster's need for calm."
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Britain unaware of stench," by Claud Cockburn.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Brigadier C.J Waters, OBE, dated 14 May.

- Article in The Economist entitled, "Blarney: A lot of it in American media coverage of Ulster," dated 16 May 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Hunger strikes: Endurance tests," dated 16 May 1981.
- Article in The Times entitled, "What do the men of the Maze really want?" by Christopher Thomas, dated 18 May 1981.
- Article entitled, "Thatcher speech in Ulster."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "A bridge to Ireland," dated 23 May 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland votes for despair," dated 30 May 1981.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "Ireland: Can the border be redrawn?" by Conor Cruise O'Brien, dated 31 May 1981.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Should the terrorists be given air time?" by Sir Ian Trethowan, dated 4 June 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Atkins still learning after two years," by David McKittrick, dated 6 June 1981.
- Report in The Sunday Times entitled, "Is there another way?" dated 18 June 1981.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Paddy Devlin.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Flexible yearnings," dated 13 June 1981.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "An Ulster plan that would cost more lives," by John Cole, dated 14 June 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Lack of democracy in Paisley's Unionist family," by Clifford Smyth, dated 18 June 1981.
- Article entitled, "Bishops condemn Maze hunger-strikes.
- Article entitled, "A lead by the Irish Bishops," dated 19 June.
- Article entitled, "Irish Catholic bishops condemn Maze fast as evil," by Clifford Longley and Christopher Thomas, dated 19 June 1981.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from William Philbin, dated 19 June 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland's stalemate," dated 20 June 1981.
- Letter dated 4 July 1981 to Shirley.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 30 June 1981.
- Fictional report giving the real political feelings of the Irish people dated 18 June.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Dervla Murphy dated 7 July 1981 including a typed p.s.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The bishop, the lady, and the man that died," dated 11 July 1981.
- Article entitled, "How US TV keeps its conscience clear," by Nicholas Ashford, dated 14 July 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "The Irish-American dimension," by John P. McCarthy, dated 16 July 1981.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from the Assistant Chief Constable of The Royal Ulster Constabulary, dated 28 July 1981.
- Letter from Belfast in Notes and Topics entitled, "A Word for the Ulster Protestant," by John Archer.
- London Commentary in Notes and Topics entitled, "The Irish Question & the Only Solution: The Army 'in between," by Edward Pearce, dated August 1981.

- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 3 August 1981.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 12 August 1981.
- Article entitled, "Government offer on Maze clothing," by Christopher Thomas dated 16 August.
- Guidance Telegram 119 dated 20 August 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Old spirit, new frontiers," by Eugene McEldowney, dated 26 August 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "The UDR's Short Strand blunder," by Sam McAughtry, dated 26 August 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Heseltine worries colleagues with his ghetto plans for them," dated 29 August 1981.
- Pamphlet from the Irish Northern Aid, Irish Prisoners of War Committee entitled, "Murder is Murder is Murder."
- Letters to the Editor in The Irish Times, dated 29 August 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Taoiseach outlines need for new constitution," a Senate report dated 10 October 1981.
- Article entitled, "Troops out call kept off the air," by Claud Cockburn, dated 2 September 1981.
- Article in the Washington Post entitled, "British policy under heavy stress," by Leonard Downie Jr. dated 6 September 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Craig explains his response to the Taoiseach's crusade," by Bill Craig, former MP for East Belfast, dated 7 November 1981.
- Article in The Sunday Times entitled, "Can the border be broken?" by Kenneth Robinson, dated 1 November 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Anglo-Irish eyes are smiling," dated 14 November 1981.
- Letter entitled, "Assurances on North worthless- Paisley," by Dr Ian Paisley.
- Article entitled, "Joint report on Republic-UK studies published."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster's Protestants threaten chaos. Will they deliver it?" dated 21 November 1981.
- Northern Ireland Journal Part II, 17-23 November 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Text of joint communiqué," dated 7 November 1981.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster: Paisley's day," dated 28 November 1981.
- Article in the Irish Echo entitled, "The Sinn Fein split North vs. South," by Jack Holland, dated 21 November 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "In the eye of the camera," by Alessandro Silj, dated 31 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times annual review 1981 entitled, "Dublin-London link still survives amid the crisis," by David McKittrick, dated 30 December 1981.
- Article entitled, "Noraid operation still rides on high tide of funds support," by David Smothers, dated 29 December 1981.
- Article entitled, "Fair power-sharing still the key," by David Cook, dated 29 December 1981.
- Letters to the Editor in The Times entitled, "What keeps the two Irelands apart," dated 28 December 1981.

- Article entitled, "Fundamentalism versus reconciliation," by Andrew Pollak, dated 22 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times Northern Notebook entitled, "Verdict on 1981 is unanimous," by Ed Moloney, dated 19 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "FitzGerald wants unity articles rewritten," dated 11 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "The price of dependence," by Professor Norman Gibson, dated 10 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "North's jobless inheritance," by Professor Norman Gibson, dated 9 December 1981.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Achievement and disappointment," by Senator T.K. Whitaker, dated 4 December 1981.
- Book review by Dervla Murphy of "Too long a sacrifice: Life and Death in Northern Ireland since 1969," by Jack Holland.
- New Year Card from Councillor and Mrs Dickson.
- Article entitled, "Ever nearer...to a crisis of identity," by Andrew Pollak, dated 23 December 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "With friends like these, who needs enemies," by Ed Moloney, dated 1 January 1982.
- Article in The Times entitled, "After Alderson, will the police hold the Scarman line?" by Peter Evans, dated 6 January 1982.
- Article entitled, "Constabulary Affairs," dated 6 January 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 16 January 1982
- Letter from Sir John Hermon, OBE to General Ramsbotham, dated January 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Most favoured province."
- Northern Ireland Journal (Part III) 31 Jan 1982 8 February 1982.
- Article entitled, "The Legacy of Despair: Part One," by Anthony Summers.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 28 February 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "A very Irish election in which almost everybody lost," by the Dublin correspondent, dated 27 February 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "A bloody nose for Prior," dated 20 February 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 8 February 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Defending a neutral Ireland," by Olivia O'Leary, dated 2 February 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Sodom and Kincora," dated 6 February 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Everyone now agrees it's a bad things," by David McKittrick, dated 24 March 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 19 March 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Robb urges referenda in Republic, Britain," by John Robb, dated 17 March 1982.
- Article in the Sunday Express entitled, "Shame," dated 14 March 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: Buying power," by the Dublin correspondent, dated 13 March 1982.
- 5 March 1982 edition of Northern Ireland Visor: Services magazine.
- Article entitled, "An offer from Prior they can't refuse," by Conor Cruise O'Brien.

- A report entitled, "Minister in waiting," by Andrew Stephen.
- Northern Ireland Journal (part IV) 24 March 2 April 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Mr Prior's magnetic bottle," dated 10 April 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: The road from Phoenix Park," dated 1 May 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Lonely Jim," dated 19 June 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 17 May 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 15 June 1982.
- Article entitled, "IRA hawks change attitude to Loyalism," by Andrew Pollak, dated 17 June 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland's perpetual election machine tunes up again," dated 3 July 1982.
- Article in The Listener entitled, "There will be a serious attempt to find a compromise on all sides," by Robert Kee, dated 8 July 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham, dated 28 July 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland and America: No friends of violence," dated 31 July 1982.
- Article entitled, "Life and death in Divis," by Alan Road.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Conflict within SDLP on party's direction emerges over assembly," by Ed Moloney, dated 21 August 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Will Haughey's head roll?" dated 28 August 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Both sides in the SDLP can claim a victory," by Ed Moloney, dated 28 August 1982.

BOX 3 - Northern Ireland Press Cuttings, Dervla Murphy

• Two letters from Dervla Murphy dated October and December 1987.

Press cuttings re Northern Ireland 1975-1990, 3 of 4

- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: Friday the 13th was an unlucky day." From a Dublin correspondent, dated 21 August 1982.
- A note from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 29 August 1982.
- Article in the Irish Times entitled, "Protestant middle class sees Assembly as last chance." By Ed Moloney, dated 18 September 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "How Prior sees NI's problems." Notes on Mr James Prior's speech dated 21 September 1982.
- Article entitled, "New RUC squad to fight paramilitary rackets." By Jim Cusack, dated 21 September 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "FitzGerald seeks mandate for a new Ireland."
 Dated 18 October 1982.
- Article in The Sunday Tribune entitled, "Another army takes the stage." By Paddy Prendiville, dated 3 October 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Stormont's welcome most disarming." By Jim Cusack, dated 1 November 1982.

- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster's voting is over, its killing continues." By Belfast and London correspondents, dated 30 October 1982.
- Newspaper article entitled, "Mr Prior and the maze."
- Article in Notes and Topics entitled, "Coping with Irish Terror: Darkness unto Death." By Edward Pearce.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The bomber's story." Dated 20 October 1984.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "After the bomb." Dated 20 October 1984.
- A letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 1 September 1984. Included with the letter are various newspaper articles.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The trouble with Ulster." By Simon Jenkins, dated 2 June 1984.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Olive branch and barricade: The Irish are bravely waving an olive branch at Britain, then timidly diving behind a barricade." Dated 5 May 1984.
- Letters in The Washington Post under the title "The Irish Question (Cont'd.)" dated 31 March.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "One more time: is justice possible in Ulster."
 Dated 14 April 1984.
- Article from The Economist entitled, "St Patrick's firecrackers." Dated 24 March 1984.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland's problems don't get less, they just do become clearer." Dated 18 February 1984.
- Article entitled, "Too many voices in the forum." By a Dublin correspondent, dated 11 February 1984.
- Article entitled, "Joint sovereignty in clearcut perspective." By Fergus Pyle, dated 10 December 1983.
- Article in the Northern Notebook entitled, "Once again North teeters on the brink." By Ed Moloney, dated 10 December 1983.
- Article entitled, "RUC-gardai ties likely to survive tiffs at top." By Peter Murtagh, dated 2 December 1983.
- Article entitled, "Image in conflict." By Dick Walsh, dated 1 December 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Prior's protest." Dated 30 November 1983.
- Letter to The Sunday Tribune entitled, "Unfinished Business of Kilmichael." By Gerry Adams, dated 27 November 1983.
- Article in The Sunday Tribune entitled, "A killer's strategy: 'Usually I like to get close in.'" by Vincent Browne, dated 27 November 1983.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The hateful logic of the Pentecostal killings." Dated 26 November 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Prior versus OUP in Assembly bluff." By Ed Moloney, dated 26 November 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Kennedy, Keady killing continues." By Dick Walsh, dated 24 November 1983.
- Article entitled, "Adams defends killing of police and soldiers." By Dick Hogan.
- Scrap of newspaper story about American aid to Ireland.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Garrett's daunting task." By David McKittrick, dated 12 November 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "SF modernists versus the traditionalists." By Ed Moloney, dated 12 November 1983.

- Article entitled, "End of an era." By Alan Murray.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "The brain behind the Provos." Dated 13 November 1983.
- Article entitled, "Adam's party's balancing act between bullet and ballot." By David Beresford.
- Article in The Guardian entitled, "Prior antagonises hard-liners with defence of Assembly: Adams endorses ballot and bomb." By David Beresford and Ian Aitken.
- Irish newspaper digest dated 14 November 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "'Irish Cuba' speech harmful to SDLP." By Ed Moloney, dated 19 November 1983.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster's little breather: When the IRA goes political, it is time for a little hope." Dated 19 November 1983.
- Interview with Padraig O'Malley about his book "The Uncivil Wars." by Frank McDonald.
- Article entitled, "Shoring up the Border." By John Healy, dated 7 November 1983.
- Article in the Irish Times entitled, "The 'supergrass' system gets endorsement." By Ed Moloney, dated 29 October 1983.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 28 October 1983.
- Article in Weekend, a supplement to The Irish Times entitled, "The Donegal Corridor." By Ian Henderson, dated 22 October 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Troubles elicit vast number of words." By Ed Moloney, dated 22 October 1983.
- Two articles from The Irish Times, the first entitled, "FF joins in Remembrance Day criticism." By Irish Times Reporter. The second entitled, "The past is too much with us." Dated 22 October 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Forum places NI politics in deep freeze." By Ed Moloney, dated 15 October 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Report on North jobs bias withheld." By Fionnuala O Connor, dated 12 October 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "United Ireland without 'Prots." By Connor Cruise O'Brien, dated 11 October.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "A Beginning." dated 6 October 1983.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Supergrasses sprout." Dated 17 September 1983
- Article entitled, "Supergrasses: an unavoidable evil."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Rights for the unborn." By a Dublin correspondent.
- Article in The Sunday Times entitled, "Escape from Unit 7." By Chris Ryder and Kim Fletcher, dated 2 October 1983.
- Article entitled, "Misbegotten referendum." Dated 3 September 1983.
- Article in The Sunday Times entitled, "Diary of a Supergrass." By Barrie Penrose and Simon Freeman, dated 7 August 1983.
- Article in The Sunday Telegraph entitled, "Backward is way ahead for Ireland." By Peregrine Worsthorne, dated 14 August 1983.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Touts, tourists and another Ulster tragedy." Dated 13 August 1983.

- Article in The Times entitled, "Crying Murder." Dated 3 August 1983.
- Article entitled, "Eire in neutral." By D.G. Boyce.
- Article entitled, "Cold Comfort."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Talk about Ireland." Dated 19 March 1983.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "St Patrick's poor island." By the Dublin, Belfast and New York correspondents, dated 12 March 1983.
- Article in the Sunday Independent entitled, "Could Lord Gowrie's 'triangular' key open the door to a Northern solution at last?" by Nicholas Leonard, dated 6 March 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "An idea 'born of desperation." By Ed Moloney, dated 26 February 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Fine words butter no parsnips." By Dennis Kennedy, dated 22 February 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Garret agonising over an old promise." By Olivia O'Leary, dated 3 February 1983.
- Article entitled, "Nations and notions." By Liam De Paor.
- Article entitled, "The Irish nation." By Liam De Paor.
- Article entitled, "What unity by consent might entail." By Liam De Paor.
- Article entitled, "Being good neighbours." By Liam De Paor.
- Article entitled, "Livingstone takes prize for sincerity and naiveté." By David McKittrick.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Hume urges new definition of Irish identity." The text of a speech by John Hume. Dated 31 January 1983.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "SDLP meets amid conflicting viewpoints."
 By Ed Moloney, dated 29 January 1983.
- "Citizen's Bill" brought in by Christopher Ryder.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Terror: let's fight it together." By Garret FitzGerald, dated 23 December 1983.
- Two copies of lecture notes entitled, "Northern Ireland" by General Ramsbotham.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Another propaganda victory for Provos." By Ed Moloney, dated 11 December 1982.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Bravery Wins." Dated 2 March 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Dancing on a gun butt." By the New York correspondent, dated 16 February 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Talk for victory: One of Mrs Thatcher's 1985 resolutions should be to start to beat the IRA by being more co-operative with the Irish Republic's Mr Fitzgerald" Dated 5 January 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Don't spoil it: Peace in Northern Ireland doesn't need another Thatcher FitzGerald meeting." Dated 11 May 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster will vote, but who will take note?" dated 27 April 1985.
- Article in the Daily Mail entitled, "The bullet, the bomb and the ballot box...and the economics of murder." By Rodney Tyler, dated 7 December 1982.
- Letter from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 29 November 1982.
- Letter from David McKittrick to General Ramsbotham with an attached copy of an article written by McKittrick.
- Article entitled, "Police proposal would require all-Ireland court." By Peter Murtagh, dated 23 November 1982.

- Article in The Economist entitled, "Grandpa's ghost rules: Not okay. Floreat FitzGerald, but Ireland needs an election about something more urgent than history." Dated 20 November 1982.
- Article entitled, "The Provos at war." By David McKittrick, dated 20 November 1982.
- Two articles in The Irish Times, the first entitled, "The differences." The second, "Thinking up some innuendoes." By Connor Cruise O'Brien. Dated 9 November 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "IRA's base support shown by SF vote." By Ed Moloney, dated 6 November 1982.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "US gun trial links IRA with Boston mafia." By Peter Murtagh, dated 8 November 1982.
- Article entitled, "Smyth says SF vote no surprise." Dated 6 November 1982.
- Draft of a lecture entitled, "The Provisional IRA." By General Ramsbotham.

Press cuttings re Northern Ireland 1975-1990, 4 of 4

- Article in The Times entitled, "Whipping Mr Livingstone." Dated 17 November 1987.
- Three newspaper articles, the first from the Irish Independent entitled, "'Kill Haughey' plot informer flees the country." The second also from the Irish Independent entitled, "'Death plot' victim is more likely to be the UDA itself." By Peter McKenna, both dated 21 September 1987. The third article from The Irish Times is extracts from Max Arthur's book "Northern Ireland, Soldiers Talking." Dated 17 October 1987.
- Report entitled, "Common Sense (Northern Ireland ~ an agreed process)" published by The Ulster Political Research Group. Also attached is a paper entitled, "Bill of Rights." By the same group.
- Article entitled, "Uproar over MI5 killings speech."
- Letters to the editor in The Irish Times, letters highlighted are entitled, "Crossborder co-operation." By Dervla Murphy and, "Publishers and Authors." By Maurice Harmon. Dated 28 February 1987. Attached are letters sent to Dervla Murphy.
- Article entitled, "Livingstone's traitor charge outrages MPs: Tories accused over alleged MI5 role in Ulster killings." By Richard Evens.
- Article entitled, "N Ireland minister rejects MP's 'traitor' onslaught." Dated 7 July 1987.
- Article entitled, "Disunion." Dated 18 May 1985.
- Article in The Sunday Times entitled, "How SAS sprang Provos' deathtrap." By Maurice Chittenden and Max Prangnell, dated 10 May 1987.
- Article entitled, "Inside Knowledge."
- Article in The Independent entitled, "The heavy hand of the law in Ulster." By David McKittrick, dated 9 April 1987.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Gang warfare." Dated 21 March 1987.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "A tall order." By the Dublin correspondent, dated 28 March 1987.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Ulster: a more active role for the army?" By Richard Ford, dated 2 May 1987.

- Letter from Brigadier Ramsbotham to his wife, dated 2 November 1979.
- Article entitled, "No place for Provos."
- Article entitled, "Minister denies aiming to 'snuff out' rights." Dated 12 March 1987.
- Article entitled, "FitzGerald's legacy." Dated 12 March 1987.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Haughey's Waterloo: 'entangled in the Agreement, he could eventually bring Anglo-Irish relations to a worse condition than anything since the war." By Conor Cruise O'Brien, dated 5 March 1987.
- Article in the Daily Express entitled, "Pull our troops out of Ulster say 61%." By James Davies, dated 10 February 1987.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Breaking the Irish mould: The Times profile Desmond O'Malley." By George Brock, dated 12 March 1987.
- Article entitled, "Petition on Unionists referendum under fire." Dated 12 February 1987.
- Article entitled, "Out of the shadow of 1916." Dated 7 February 1987.
- Article entitled, "Haughey wins their hearts." By Richard Ford, dated 10 February 1987.
- Four letters to General Ramsbotham from Dervla Murphy dated 19 April 1986, 16 January 1986, 11 December 1985 and 20 November 1985.
- Note from Dervla Murphy with handwritten note to Mrs Ramsbotham.
- Three letters from Dervla Murphy to General Ramsbotham dated 27 February 1986, 19 February 1985 and 25 October 1984.
- Article entitled, "Charles Haughey, The comeback."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland's economy: How the government spent the people into a slump." Dated 24 January 1987.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "SDLP Conference: Hume appeals for solidarity among all nationalists." Dated 24 November 1986.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Repercussions here from Sir Robert's fall." By Mary Holland, dated 3 December 1986.
- Letters to the Editor in The Irish Times entitled, "The Commonwealth." By John Robb, dated 24 July 1986.
- Article in the Irish Times entitled, "Angels able to sin, says Pope." Dated 24 July 1986.
- Letter in the Irish Times entitled, "The North" by Sloane Bell and Denis Murphy, Co-chairmen PACE. Dated 20 December 1986.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Wooing liberal Britain and then saying 'no." By James Downey, dated 6 August 1986.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Conference on anti-Irish racism." By Mark Brennock, dated 26 November 1986.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Ireland owes a debt to John Stalker." By Mary Holland, dated 24 December 1986.
- Article in The Sunday Tribune entitled, "The Ulster crisis: The tactics of terror." By Emily O'Reilly, dated 10 August 1986.
- Three articles in The Irish Times, the first entitled, "Cushnahan says divorce vote killed unity." By Maurice Walsh. The second entitled, "Dialogue must be demanded says Dr Eames." By Irish Times Reporter. The third entitled, "Priest praises Orange ideals." By Maurice Walsh. All articles from the same paper dated 6 August 1986.

- Section from The Irish Times entitled, "Today: A year of the Anglo-Irish Agreement." By Conor O'Clery, John Cooney and Jim Cusack dated 13 November 1986.
- Section from The Irish Times entitled, "Today: Sinn Fein back at the crossroads." By Jim Cusack, Nollaig 'O Gadhra and Mary Maher dated 20 October 1986.
- Two copies of an article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster's other troubles: A subsidy-fed economy could be spurred to new life." Dated 29 November 1986.
- Two copies of an article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Where fairness makes everyone complain." Dated 29 November 1986.
- Military map of Northern Ireland, divided into military sectors and showing location of garrisoning units and their officers.
- Column from the Belfast Telegraph by Barry White dated 4 December 1986.
- Column entitled, "Viewpoint." Dated 4 December 1986.
- Article entitled, "Now a Provo plan to take to the seats." By Richard Ford, dated 26 September 1986.
- Article entitled, "Northern Ireland: Terror works." Dated 11 October 1986.
- Column entitled, "Anti-pact campaign in chaos." Dated 23 November 1986.
- Letter entitled, "Future of Northern Ireland." Written by Michael Toner.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Paisley will fight." Dated 15 November 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: Provisionally split." Dated 8 November 1986.
- Article entitled, "IRA backs move to end MP's ban." By Richard Ford, dated 15 October 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Summer is for stunts in Ulster." Dated 16 August 1986.
- Article entitled, "Chaos in Ulster." Dated 15 November 1986.
- Article entitled, "Extremists warned not to attend Belfast Rally." By Richard Ford, dated 14 November 1986.
- Article in The Sunday Telegraph entitled, "Is Ulster heading for civil war." By Walter Ellis, dated 16 November 1986.
- Article entitled, "Ulster one year later." Dated 13 November 1986.
- An article and letter, the article entitled, "Ulster's Micawbers." The letter entitled, "Future of N Ireland." By Jeremy Burchill, both dated 10 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "Two dead in protest riots over Irish accord." By Richard Ford, dated 17 November.
- Article entitled, "Sinn Fein move to end Dail boycott may lead to conference walkout." By Richard Ford, dated 18 October 1986.
- Article entitled, "Mr Powell's hocus-pocus." Dated 28 October 1986.
- Article entitled, "Anglo-Irish agreement: Concern over tactics widens Unionist split." By Richard Ford, dated 5 November 1986.
- Article entitled, "Sinn Fein vote to take seats in Dail." Dated 3 November 1986.
- Article entitled, "'Loyalists' in car bombs threat to the South." By Richard Ford, dated 10 November 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Weakening the Union to breaking point." By Conor Cruise O'Brien, dated 12 November 1986.

- Article in The Times entitled, Give us back our voice." By A.T.Q Stewart, dated 15 November 1986. Attached are two letters, the first "Refuted view on voice of Ulster." The second, "Ulster's quest for democratic forms." dated 17 November 1986.
- Military map of Belfast showing disposition of British forces in each sector.
- Article in The economist entitled, "Northern Ireland Assembly: Mothballed." Dated 7 June 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "An Irish divorce: can help to bring Irish together." Dated 7 June 1986.
- Article entitled, "The uncivil warrior." Dated 26 Jun 1986.
- Article entitled, "Guarding the guardians." Dated 27 June 1986.
- Article entitled, "Governing Ulster." Dated 5 June 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: Till death us do part." Dated 5 July 1986.
- Article entitled, "Ulster's time of troubles."
- Article entitled, "New victims, new fears." Dated 7 August 1986.
- Two articles, the first entitled, "MP arrested as loyalists 'invade' south." By Richard Ford. The second, "'Raid played into the hands of IRA.'" By Philip Webster, both dated 7 August 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "The Provos' easiest coup." By Richard Ford, dated 7 August 1986.
- Article entitled, "The missing leaders." Dated 7 August 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: The law in the dock." Dated 2 August 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Secure jobs are deadly."
 Dated 9 August 1986.
- Article in The Times by Richard Ford entitled, "Party coup denied by Paisley."
 By Richard Ford, dated 12 August 1986.
- Article entitled, "Measures of reassurance." Dated 12 August 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Three judges are better than one." By John D. Jackson, dated 12 August 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: The agreement frays a little." Dated 19 July 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Irish police under attack by RUC in 'secret file." By Richard Ford dated 20 August 1986.
- Article entitled, "Ulster's other battleground." By Charles Carter, dated 20 August 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Time to revive trial by jury in Ulster." By Steven Greer and Antony White, dated 3 September 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Ulster integration: Classrooms bridge religious divide." By Richard Ford, dated 1 September 1986.
- Article entitled, "Emblems of division." Dated 1 September 1986.
- Column from The Telegraph entitled, "On this day: August 13 1907, Ireland, The fighting on Sunday." Dated 13 August 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Unloved at home." By the Dublin correspondent, dated 22 February 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Old militants, new moderates." Dated 1 March 1986.

- Article in The Economist entitled, "Humiliation and hope in Northern Ireland." Dated 8 March 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "The Ulster plod." Dated 3 May 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: A brief respite." Dated 3 May 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "American survey: The colour green." Dated 3 May 1986.
- Article entitled, "Parliament March 24 1986, Glenholmes case: Lessons to be learnt from extradition failure."
- Article entitled, "Taking the farce out of extradition." Dated 24 March 1986.
- Article entitled, "Loyalist MPs divided over returning to carry on fight at Westminster: Unionists to reject role in accord." By Paul Johnson, dated 27 January 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Loyal or loyalist? The great RUC challenge." By Richard Ford, dated 3 April 1986.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Ald. John Carson, Lord Mayor of Belfast, dated 23 June 1986.
- Article in The Sunday Telegraph entitled, "Ulster's face of fury." By Robert Andrew, dated 6 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "A unionist gesture." Dated 1 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "No surrender to violence." Dated 10 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "Making Hillsborough work." By Tom Hadden and Kevin Boyle, dated 18 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "Something to give." Dated 24 April 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Gunning for the Garda." By Richard Ford, dated 17 April 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Irish terrorists: Opening the stable door."
 Dated 29 March 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Summer starts early in Ulster." Dated 5 April 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: An armed camp." Dated 12 April 1986.
- Article entitled, "Now a whiff of integration." By George Brock, dated 19 May 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Mapping out a new Ulster." By Richard Ford.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Britain, Ireland and the BBC: the necessities of state." Dated 3 August 1985.
- Article entitled, "Northern Ireland: The other Carson show." Dated 24 August 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Shuffle and cut?" dated 14 September 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ireland: Cheerful, not hopeful." Dated 30 November 1985.
- Letter entitled, "Northern Ireland" by A.M. Jackson.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Resigned to resignation" dated 30 November 1985.
- Articles from the Irish Times, the first "North's 'stark choice peace or anarchy," dated 3 January 1986. The second "Letters to the editor," dated 2 January 1986. The Third, "Letters to the Editor." 30 December 1985. The

fourth, "No Tricolours fly to greet the agreement," by Martin Cowley, dater 30 December 1985. Lastly, "It must be wrecked,' says Robinson" dated 4 January 1986.

- Article entitled, "The Hillsborough elections" dated 23 January 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Striding to the threatening thuds of drums," by Bel Mooney and dated 23 January 1986.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Unionists confident of huge poll support," by Richard Ford.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Unionists risk split on threat to pull out of Westminster," by Richard Ford.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Unionists' campaign under fire," by Richard Ford.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Listen to this Ulster protest," by Edmund Curran and dated 22 January 1986.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: How the votes will divide," dated 4 January 1986.
- Article entitled, "A tip for Ulster: And a surprising way to use it well," dated 18 January 1986.
- Article entitled, "Give Ulster its Referendum," dated 21 December 1985.
- Letter entitled, "Ulster," by Adrian Watts, dated 21 December 1985.
- Article entitled, "Ballots follow bullets," dated 4 January 1985.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from the Cabinet Office, dated 13 January 1986.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Lieutenant General Pascoe, dated 14 January 1986.
- Text of a speech entitled, "Time for a new start."
- Article entitled, "The unionists' choice," dated 2 December.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Majority in Ulster will wish to remain part of UK," dated 5 December 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "No divine right for ministers," dated 2 November 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Don't cry for Ulster," dated 23 November 1985
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Thatcher wades into the Irish bog," dated23 November 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Fixing Ulster," dated 16 November 1985.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Hard sell needed."
- Article in The Times entitled, "Paisley star of 'no deal' rally," by Richard Ford.
- Letters to The Times entitled, "Anglo-Irish pact."
- Article entitled, "All for Hillsborough."
- Article entitled, "Poll shows few back in direct action: Protestants 3 1 against Irish deal," by David Lipsey, George Jones and Chris Ryder.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Why war clouds could rend the silver lining," by Conor Cruise O'Brien and dated 26 November 1985.
- Articles from The Times, the first "Bitter Commons attack as Unionists quit." The second, "test case on audience rights," by Frances Gibb. The third "Letters to the Editor," dated 27 November 1985. The fourth "The Ulster we have to take," by Garret FitzGerald, dated 28 November 1985. The fifth "Plea to Unionists: Respect decision," dated 28 November 1985. The sixth "Agreement not slippery slope to Irish unity," dated 27 November 1985.

- Article in The Times entitled, "Ship of hope," dated16 November 1985.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Thatcher aims for Ulster peace in historic deal," by Richard Ford and dated 16 November 1985.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Complete text pf Anglo-Irish agreement on Ulster," dated 16 November 1985.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Thatcher maintains 'policy of prudence," by Philip Webster.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Lower living standards and emigration threat if 'loyalists' opt for UDI," by Richard Ford and dated 18 November 1985.
- Article entitled, "Hillsborough signing gives role to Dublin."
- Article in The Times entitled, "Thatcher carries Commons on Anglo-Irish deal," by Anthony Bevins and dated 19 November 1985.
- Article in The Times entitled, "No Referendum: Letters to the Editor," dated 19 November 1985.
- Article in The Times 'Letters to the Editor' entitled, "Doubts on aspects of Irish Agreement."
- Article in The Times entitled, "Unionists bitterly attack agreement," dated 19 November 1985.
- Article in the Financial Times entitled, "A proposal for Northern Ireland," by Margaret van Hattem and dated 9 July 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Britain: The IRA won't go away," dated 29 June 1985.
- Programme for the "Visit of Major General D.J. Ramsbotham CBE to Northern Ireland 17 19 May 1985."
- Article entitled, "Talk or terror," dated 25 May 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: No votes in bombs," dated 25 May 1985.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Northern Ireland: Winning fights, losing friends," dated 22 December 1984.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "New Ireland Forum: Lord, make Ireland one, but not yet."
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Ulster: Death on a Belfast afternoon," dated 18 August 1984.
- Article in The Economist entitled, "Killing on camera," dated 18 August 1984.

BOX 4 - Press Cuttings re Northern Ireland RCDS 1990

RCDS 1990: Eastern Europe

- Sticker showing the new currency in West Germany.
- Guidebook for Sanssouci Palace in Germany
- Programme for the visit to Finland of the Royal College of Defence Studies 20-27 September 1990.
- Guidebook "A short guide to Sanssouci Park."
- Page from a Guide to Berlin.
- Programme for the visit to the Federal Republic of Germany by a delegation of the Royal College of Defence Studies London 27 September to 4 October 1990.

- Guidebook to the Hungarian Parliament.
- Business card of Harold A. Codd of Ganz-Hunslet.
- Business card of Bertalan Tamás of the Scottish Mission in Budapest.
- Personal note regarding Commonwealth War Graves Cemetery, Budapest.
- Guide to the exhibition "Propaganda and reality in Hungary in the fifties," from the Museum of Contemporary History, Buda Castle Palace, 20 April 1990 6 January 1991.
- Guide to Budapest Matthias Church.
- Forma-1 road map, "Motoring in Hungary."
- Guide to Temppeliaukio Church, Helsinki, Finland.
- Account of General Ramsbotham's tour of Hungary with RCDS 6-13 September.
- Note, "Pre-RCDS tour visits to embassies," dated 19 July 1990.
- "Hungarian Defence Forces Day 29 September 1990," a report from Colonel Davies, defence attaché at the British Embassy, Budapest, dated 8 October 1990.
- Programme for the visit to Hungary of the RCDS 6-13 September 1990.
- Government Programme read out by Prime Minister-designate József Antall at the 22 May 1990 session of the Hungarian National Assembly.
- Guest list for the "informal dinner at the residence for the RCDS team, Wednesday, 26 September."
- Photocopy of a Hungarian newspaper article.
- Article, "From King Canute to the Barbican 1989," by Professor George Cushing.
- Speech, "Finland in changing Europe," by Erkki Toivanen given at Hyde Park Hotel 30 May 1990.
- German advertisement for a music recital of Brahms and Mozart.
- The Guest List for the reception in honour of the visit of members of the RCDS on 2 October 1990.
- Guest list for a buffet dinner at DA's house, 27 September 1990
- Fax of the acceptance list for RCDS reception by HM consul-General 1 October
- Article, "German Annals, 250 years ago: Frederick the Great invades Silesia."
- Guest list for a dinner for the RCDS European tour 28 September 1990.
- Annexes for the RCDS North Europe Tour 1990, covering Federal Republic of Germany, Finland, Hungary and German Democratic Republic.
- List of useful names and addresses for RCDS North European tour 1990.
- Guest list for boat supper party, 10 September 1990.
- Invitation list for DA's supper party, 7 September 1990.
- List of students at the RCDS from the Federal Republic of Germany and Finland.
- List of Ambassadors and High Commissioners used during RCDS overseas tours.
- List of Defence attaches/advisers for RCDS overseas tours.
- Fax from the RCDS containing biographies of those attending the overseas tour 1990, dated 3 July 1990.
- Photographs showing those attending RCDS overseas tour 1990.

Cuttings re Northern Ireland 1 of 3

• Various newspaper articles relating to Northern Ireland looking at the Shankill blast, the renewed peace process of the early 1990's, the Hume/Adams initiative, Greysteel massacre, Irish objections and problems with the peace agreements,

- problems with proposed measures for enforcing the peace terms, opposition to peace with the IRA, problems of disunity in Ireland
- Various articles looking at the New Labour government in Britain, the 1997 elections, youth crime, policing problems, sentencing for children and the cost of defence.
- A few articles looking at the UN's role in Yugoslavia, the general role of the UN, possible alterations to the UN, the 50th anniversary of the UN, the banning of land mines, the relationship between Russia and China, the UN in Rwanda, the expansion of NATO.
- Articles on the problems in Kenya, after effects of the earthquake in the Congo
- Adverts for the 25 Bloody Years television series on BBC2.
- Articles about the handover of Hong Kong
- The articles cover a wide period from November 1993 to the end of 1997.

Cuttings re Northern Ireland 2 of 3

- Articles dating from 1995-1997
- Various articles looking at the expansion of NATO, UN in Bosnia and Eastern Europe, new leader of the UN, British policy towards Europe, growth of China's influence on world events, reforms within NATO, reconstruction in Bosnia, financial problems of the UN, Eastern Europe's response to the Bosnian crisis, UN actions in Bosnia
- Disunity and "dodgy dealing" in Ireland, resurgence of the IRA and peace talks to restrain them, new beginnings after the peace talks, lack of new ideas in Ireland leading to friction, problems with the Northern Ireland peace talks
- Relations with the Middle East and Asia
- The importance of a nations past
- Crime in Britain, Labour's election promises, Constitutional reform in Britain, British policy towards Bosnia, government pay rises, economic state of Britain
- British and American peacekeepers in Africa
- US politics

Cuttings re Northern Ireland 3 of 3

- Photos dating from between 1993-1997
- Various articles looking at the Bosnian crisis and the Croatian response, linking Bosnia and the Middle East, problems with the Bosnian peace agreement
- Divisions in the Civil Service, changes in NHS treatments, growth of private hospitals, constitutional reform in Britain, British economy, social change in Britain, Changes enacted by Tony Blair and New Labour, the death of Princess Diana
- UN and European policy to the new government in Russia, UN's lack of real action, UN in Somalia, cost issues of the UN, UN internal affairs, UN involvement in Rwanda
- US advances in stealth technology, changes to US foreign policy, US involvement in Haiti, conflict of attitudes between US and Europe over UN intervention, US politics, US aid to south Asia and the tensions between the US and Japan, US and the drug war against Mexico, the US economy

- Peace in the Middle East, the problems within the Middle East
- Britain's record in Ireland, problems with terrorist weapons and the peace process in Ireland, problem of policing in Northern Ireland, attempts to get round decommissioning to help the peace process, resurgence in IRA activity, change in Irish attitudes towards the problems in Ireland, the decommissioning of arms in Northern Ireland, problems remaining in Ireland after the peace is enforced
- Problems in Africa, Somalia, Rwanda
- Changes to China's political stance, divisions within China.

BOX 5 - Falklands Visit 1982 - Press cuttings

 Detailed account of Falkland Islands visit 23 Jun – 1 July 1982 with photos. Also notes on 1989 visit.

Press Cuttings: Defence – General

- Article entitled, "Lending succour to the IRA," by Conor Cruise O'Brien.
- Letter to a newspaper entitled, "Echo of Heath's Irish Message," from Sir Robin Day.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "Rifkind to tell top brass to foot bills for guests," by Peter Beaumont, dated 8 January 1995.
- Article entitled, "Ministering to IRA paranoia."
- Article entitled, "Ulster summit in the balance," by Colin Brown and David McKittrick.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday comment section entitled, "Fool's guide to Ireland," dated 5 December 1993.
- Article entitled, "Talks falter over Dublin call for vote," by Stephen Castle.
- Article entitled, "Paisley expulsion gave the lie to political truth," by Paul Routledge.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday entitled, "Disbelief in Britain's words.." by David McKittrick, dated 5 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday entitled, "...and in peace," by Cal McCrystal, dated 5 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday Inside story section entitled, "South of the Border," by Brian Cathcart, dated 12 December 1993.
- Article entitled, "Diplomats struggle towards formula for peace in Ulster," by David McKittrick and Donald Macintyre.
- Article in the Independent comment section entitled, "Peace hopes are not dying, but can be killed," by Andrew Marr dated 9 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "Taking risks for peace in Ireland," dated13 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "Major and Reynolds try to paper over cracks," by David McKittrick and Donald Macintyre.
- Envelope containing a copy of the Sunday Tribune dated 19 December 1993 with tow letters taken from the paper entitled, "Dear Gerry: there's no future in violence," and "A letter to the IRA."
- Article in the Independent entitled, "Declaration of peace for Ireland," by David McKittrick and Donald Macintyre.

- Article in the Independent comment section entitled, "A decent deed worthy of celebration," by Andrew Marr, dated 16 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "The realistic path to peace," dated 16 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "If any of them fail to take up this chance they will never be forgiven," by David McKittrick and Donald Macintyre, dated 16 December 1993.
- Article entitled, "A fox loose in the henhouse," by Conor Cruise O'Brien.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "IRA faces cash crisis if it rejects declaration," by Donald Macintyre and Chris Blackhurst, dated 30 December 1993.
- Article in the Independent entitled, "Crime rackets that fund terrorists' violent campaign," by Chris Blackhurst and Donald Macintyre, dated 30 December 1993
- Article entitled, "Mayhew 'offered to resign."
- Article entitled, "RAF angry at exclusion from patients' rescue," by Christopher Bellamy.
- Article entitled, "Don't hold your breath for Adam."
- Article in the Independent entitled, "Nervous IRA loiters at the crossroads," by David McKittrick.
- Article entitled, "Message fading into the fog," dated 4 January 1994.
- Article in the Independent entitled, Adams sticks to hard republican line," by David McKittrick and Patricia Wynn Davies, dated 4 January 1994.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday entitled, "Was it really so bad?" by David Usborne, Stephen Castle and Leonard Doyle, dated 6 February 1994.
- Article entitled, "Danger: these men cannot be interviewed," by Ruth Dudley Edwards.
- Article entitled, "Adams tells US his price," by Peter Pringle and Rupert Cornwell, dated 2 February 1994.
- Article entitled, "Back to reality for Adams," dated 3 February 1994.
- Article entitled, "State of the unionists: Molyneaux's options after the Anglo-Irish peace initiative."
- Article entitled, "Irish overtures to Sinn Fein," dated 21 March 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Terrorists become statesmen: fact of life," by Andrew Marr, dated 3 February 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Adams forced to sell a new vision of war and peace," by David McKittrick, dated 12 March 1994.
- Article in the Independent on Sunday entitled, "Mortars from the men sticking to the bunker," by David McKittrick, dated 14 March 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Coroner demands Stalker report," dated 5 March.
- Page from the Irish Times entitled, "The North: UUP's blueprint for stability," dated 1 March 1994.
- Article entitled, "Everything still to play for after this ard-fheis," by Dick Grogan.
- Front page from The Independent, article entitled, "IRA ceasefire branded cynical," by David McKittrick, dated 31 March 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "United front on IRA cynicism," dated 1 April 1994.

- Page from The Independent entitled, "IRA ceasefire: Brief respite fuels doubts over motive of terrorists as Adams proclaims 'potential," dated 1 April 1994.
- Article entitled, "Angry Major slams Paisley 'misrepresentations," by Colin Brown, dated 22 March 1994.
- Article entitled, "IRA faces blame for beating councillor," by David McKittrick.
- Article entitled, "Dublin tries to coax IRA towards ceasefire," by David McKittrick, dated 21 March 1994.
- Article in The Times entitled, "Political will must be hardened in the fire of IRA's armed struggle," by Peter Riddell, dated 16 March 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Major refusal of dialogue with Sinn Fein," by David McKittrick and Colin Brown, dated 8 April 1994.
- Page from The Independent entitled, "Airport attacks: Angry Conservatives accuse Irish government of 'bad faith' as extradition plea fails," dated 15 August 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "IRA Victims attacks definition of killings as political acts," by David McKittrick, dated 11 April 1994.
- Article entitled, "Losing a paramilitary war," by Simon Jenkins, dated 7 June 1993.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Pursuing the path to peace," dated 27 May 1994.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "A deep yearning for justice," by Dick Grogan, dated 8 February 1994.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Uncertainty has increased loyalist anxiety," by Dick Grogan, dated 23 May 1994.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Death in Dublin," dated 23 May 1994.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "UVF has lost none of its militancy," by Jim Cusack, dated 23 May 1994.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Adams hints at a neutral SF response," by Dick Grogan, dated 27 May 1994.
- Page from The Irish Times entitled, "Taoiseach challenges Government of Ireland Act in light of Joint Declaration," dated 28 May 1994.
- Page from the Irish Times main article entitled, "Bruton identifies risk in legitimising IRA," by Denis Coghlan, dated 28 May 1994.
- Article entitled, "Government replies to Sinn Fein," by David McKittrick.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Time for Sinn Fein's answers," dated 20 May 1994.
- Article entitled, "The candle burns lower in Ulster," dated 1 May 1994.
- Article entitled, "Inadmissible and rightly so."
- Article entitled, "Government planned to 'kill IRA," by Eamonn Mallie.
- Article entitled, "Tragedy of errors," by Paul Bailey.
- Article entitled, "Killing to keep Ireland at war," dated 2 August 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "IRA signals a historic ceasefire," by David McKittrick and Alan Murdoch, dated 26 August 1994.
- Letters to the Editor in The Times entitled, "Obstacles on the path to peace in Northern Ireland," dated 30 August.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "IRA given economic incentive for peace," by Colin Brown, dated 30 September 1994.

- Article in The Independent entitled, "What the IRA is doing now," by David McKittrick, dated 30 September 1994.
- Article from The Daily Telegraph entitled, "Future is up to you, says Major," by George Jones and Phillip Johnston, dated 23 February 1995.
- Article in The Daily Telegraph entitled, "Oh come along Ulstermen what have you got to lose?" by Noel Malcolm, dated 23 February 1995.
- Two pages from Northern Ireland section of The Daily Telegraph dated 23 February 1995.
- Article from The Irish Times entitled, "The difficult edge of truth," by Andy Pollack, dated 3 December 1994.
- Article entitled, "Many obstacles await skilful adviser," by Mary Holland, dated 12 January 1995.
- Article entitled, "Priest sets out new role for RUC," by Andy Pollak.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Adams warns against 'minimalist' approach to peace process," by Dick Grogan, dated 28 January 1995.
- Article in The Irish Times, a review of War and Law since 1945 by Geoffrey Best, article written by Dermot Keogh, dated 28 January 1995.
- Article in The Irish Times entitled, "Fear of peace ousts certainties of strife," by Frank Millar, dated 31 January 1995.
- Article entitled, "Adams best hope for keeping the peace," by Vincent Browne, dated 1 February 1995.
- Article in the Irish Times entitled, "Working-class loyalists emerge," by Dick Grogan.
- Article in The Observer entitled, "Army's macho men fall in the line of public ire," by Peter Beaumont.
- Article entitled, "When the British Army plays dirty," by John Ware.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Much snipping, little debating," dated 27 April 1994.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Why does Scott stop short of Thatcher?" by Ole Hansen.
- Article in The Independent entitled, "Cuts 'will not affect front-line strength," by Christopher Bellamy and Colin Brown, dated 27 April 1994.
- Fax copy of a Letter to the Editor, dated 5 August 1994.

BOX 6 - Falklands press cuttings '82-'83, photos

Photos and press cuttings re official visits, including Falkland Islands c1982

- Photos cover the Falkland Islands visit, the opening of the Adjutant General Information Centre, photographs of General Ramsbotham's early career in the RHA and the RGJ, presentation of the Imperial Service medal to June Small, visit to the Guides Infantry, visit to the USA, visit to the UNISYS International management centre, visiting troops during winter training, visits by Colonel General Omelichev to Winchester and Winchester Cathedral, meeting soldiers on patrol, official visits in Germany, on exercise Lone Star, visiting commonwealth troops in India and Africa and a visit to Gibraltar.
- Stamps and note from Brigadier Grist 6th Airmobile Brigade on the ceremony of beating retreat in honour of the Official Birthday of The Queen 11 June 1986
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from A.W.H Mallett dated 23 March 1987

- Letter from the 71 (Scottish) Engineer Regiment containing the Regimental history, 1 April 1988
- Two different envelopes with letters commemorating the 40th anniversary of the D-Day landings, 6 June 1984
- Envelope with first day issue stamps from Gibraltar, 1 April 1977
- Envelope commemorating 6th Airborne Division's Assault into Normandy 40th Anniversary, 6 June 1984
- Envelope commemorating the 75th Anniversary of 1st British Corps, 24 November 1976
- Articles in the Hampshire Chronicle and the Winchester Echo regarding the new Adjutant General Information centre.
- Thank-you note to General Ramsbotham from Brigadier Parritt at the Headquarters Intelligence Centre
- Itinerary for General Ramsbotham's visit to Hong Kong 16-21 January 1992
- Programme for the Ghurkhas recruit attestation parade at BG Pokhara, 12 January 1992
- Article "The Annapurna experiment: High in the Himalayas a haven for trekkers, Nepali villagers care for their fragile environment," by Thomas Lueck
- Address to the recruits at the attestation parade 12 January 1992

Falklands press cuttings and releases 1982-1983: 1 of 3

- Various articles looking at the conflict between the military and the media over the reporting of the Falklands War, Argentine attitude to the defeat, the progress of the war, lack of information being given out by the military, world response to the Falklands war, what will happen after the war, criticism of "Empire-building" Foreign Office, reasons for going to war, effect on British industry, reports of individual heroism, debate of Britain's reaction to the invasion of the Falklands, criticism of the bias of the media coverage towards the Argentineans, looks back after the conclusion of operations, opinion of Margaret Thatcher, progress of negotiations, split within the Foreign Office, the sending of the expeditionary force
- Press release "Cost of Falklands operation ~ unattributable briefing for The Economist," by J B Wright dated 16 June 1982
- South Atlantic casualty list
- Report by Max Hastings with censors adjustments highlighted
- Statement by the Secretary of Sate for Defence, 13 June 1982
- Two telegraph press releases from the Falkland campaign
- Press Statement 11 June 1982
- Press report by Max Hastings for the Evening Standard with written approval by the censor
- Voice tape extract from Kim Sebido (IRN) 8 June 1982
- Article by Max Hastings with censorship approval for transmission.
- Memorandum, "Coverage from the Falklands after reoccupation," to Brigadier Ramsbotham from David Chipp, dated 1 June 1982
- Statement by Colonel Dumphie to Commander in Chief Fleet, dated 30 May 1982

- Press release from Robert Fox BBC
- Press release telex to the MOD
- Letter from Brigadier Ramsbotham with attached letter from a recently widowed SAS wife.
- Press release draft sent to the Deputy Press Secretary at No.10 Downing Street from Brigadier Ramsbotham
- Letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham from Christopher
- Letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham from Alan Protheroe, assistant director general of the BBC, 21 May 1982 including a briefing note on, "The Falklands Conflict: the communications problems for broadcasters."
- Statement by the Secretary of State for Defence 21 May 1982
- A loose minute, "OP corporate new releases policy Royal Marines input
- Note by Brigadier Ramsbotham, "Media panel retired officers," dated 13 May 1982
- Issue of Falkland Islands News, 11 May 1982
- Note by Frank Cooper, "Falkland Islands The Media" 7 May 1982
- Note by Captain Sutherland RN, "Third meeting with editors on Falklands" 6 May 1982
- Note by Colonel Sneyd, "Special project group meeting, 26 April 1982"

Falklands press cuttings and releases 1982-1983: 2 of 3

- Various articles relating to, attacks on military censorship, the result of the conflict, tributes to those killed, attitude of the islanders to the British forces, the future for the Falkland islanders, opposition to the war, reports on the main figures that took part in the Falklands War, the growth of media usage during the Falklands War, responses to the actions of the Argentineans on the Falklands, reports detailing the hardships endured by the soldiers, justification of the regimental system, tensions between the army and navy, the difficulties of maintaining peace with Argentina and souvenir magazines post-conflict.
- Background brief from the Foreign and Commonwealth office, "The Falkland Islands conflict: Some humanitarian aspects" September 1982
- Report, "Argentine allegations on violations of the Geneva Convention by the UK in the Falklands conflict,"
- The Newspaper society's submission of evidence to the defence committee's enquiry into the handling of press and public information during the Falkland Islands conflict
- "Part 1: Synopsis of events", 2 August 1982
- Report by General Ramsbotham, "Lessons from Operation Corporate Public relations policy
- Report, "Operation Corporate: An account of public relations activities in 5 Infantry Brigade during the period 21 April 15 July 1982" dated 23 July 1982
- The Falkland Islands conflict and the Press Association: A memorandum for the Select Committee on Defence.
- Notes for Brigadier Ramsbotham on Operation Corporate.
- Report on PR handling during the Falklands War

- "Presentations on the Falkland Islands," by J M Stuart Australian Defence Staff
- "Chronological account of land operations in the repossession of the Falkland Islands,"
- Accounts from individual units detailing their roles in the recapture of the Falkland Islands
- Copy of a speech given at the annual reception for Falkland Islanders and their supporters at the Great Hall by Rex Hunt.
- "Prisoner of war and casualty movements," dated 17 June 1982

Falklands press cuttings and releases 1982-1983: 3 of 3

- Various articles looking at the best future for the Falkland Islands after the war, analysis of American diplomacy during the war, possibilities for a political solution, the war from the Argentinean point of view, weakness of the Argentinean army, government conduct prior to the war, opposition to press censorship, future relations between the military and the media, recollections of events during the war, effect of the war on the Argentinean economy, reports of the victory parade in London, lessons from the Falkland war and articles on the censorship of photographs and film from the Falklands war.
- Letter from the Prime Minister to General Stanier, dated 14 January 1983
- Script of the CGS Falklands Briefing
- Note from Alastair Burnett of ITN to Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 19 October 1982
- Notes for a Falklands presentation to AFCENT PI conference
- "Victory in the Falklands: A pictorial tribute from *Soldier* to the British Task Force,"
- Article, "How to be a good soldier: A high-ranking British officer explains" by Raúl Sohr

Box 7 - Falklands Press cuttings, Defence and media

Press cuttings, pamphlets re the Falklands 1987-1989: 1 of 2

- Globe and Laurel, the Journal of the Royal Marines, July/August 1982, "The Falklands conflict.
- Supplement to the London Gazette 13 December 1982
- The City of London's Salute to the Task Force: Official Programme 12 October 1982
- Supplement to the London Gazette 8 October 1982
- Article by Lawrence Freedman, "The war of the Falkland Islands, 1982"
- Air Extra: Armed Forces Special, number 38

Press cuttings, pamphlets re the Falklands 1987-1989: 2 of 2

• Various press cuttings looking at rebuilding the Falkland Islands economy, the change in the Falkland Islanders society, build-up of the Task force, problems

facing returning soldiers, America's role in the Falklands War, criticism of the Falklands campaign by former soldiers, the future of war, reflections of the war

- A letter to General Ramsbotham dated 20 June 1981
- Airpower in the South Atlantic: Operations by the RAF
- Ministry of Defence report of the Study Group on Censorship, December 1983
- Falklands Islands Review, report of a committee of Privy Councellors, January 1983
- House of Commons pamphlet, "The Falklands Campaign: The Lessons," 14
 December 1982
- House of Commons, first report from the Defence committee, "The handling of press and public information during the Falklands conflict," 8 December 1982
- Letter to the editor of the Daily Telegraph from an officer in 5 Infantry Brigade
- Ministry of Defence release, "The handling of press and public information during the Falklands conflict," dated 2 March 1983.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from John Smith, curator of the Falkland Islands museum
- Photocopied map from an Argentinean newspaper showing the military strategy during the Falkland war (in Spanish)
- Telegrams and diagram relating to a mail snatch by C-130
- Order of service for The Falkland Islands Service 26 July 1982 at St Paul's Cathedral
- Minutes of evidence for the House of Commons defence committee, "The handling of press and public information during the Falklands conflict," 21 July 1982.
- Readers Digest special feature, "South Atlantic Victory," by David Moller.
- Annotated map of the Falklands showing the movements and major events of units during the conflict
- Armband "Falklands Pilgrimage Press Officer,"
- Pamphlet, "Operation Corporate: Achievements of the naval service"

Memoranda, copy articles etc, re defence and the media 1982-1985: 1 of 2

- Various articles relating to, censorship of information, newspapers at war, misinformation, terrorism and the media, problems with television, the mass media, the U.S media and Grenada, distrust of the media, military technology, media and Cuba,
- Memorandum to Brigadier Ramsbotham from John Stubbs
- Telegram to Bernard Everett FCO from C.V Anson British Embassy in Washington, "Grenada and the U.S. Media"
- Transcript of, "The Government as Propagandist," by Ben Bagdikian, University of Wisconsin, 16 July 1971
- List of appendixes regarding the how U.S newspapers report the news
- Letter by Colonel W.J Bittles on, "Censorship (PIO Conference April 83)"
- "The Challenge of Terrorism," By Paul Wilkinson, University of Aberdeen, Spring 1982
- Letter from Eldon Griffiths to Brigadier Ramsbotham, dated 8 April 1982
- "The projection of the Western case: Proposals for a new Information Projection Group," 11 December 1981

• "Terrorism and the news media," an opening plenary address by Sir Geoffrey Jackson 5 May 1982.

Memoranda, copy articles etc, re defence and the media 1982-1985: 2 of 2

- Various articles relating to, reviews of censorship laws, correspondents in WW2
- Book extract, "The fog of War: The media on the battlefield," by David Chipp
- Letter from C. Gordon Page of the Newspaper Society to Brigadier Ramsbotham dated 15 March 1984
- Letter from UK military representative to NATO, "Relationship with the media in a period of tension and war
- "Relations between governments, armed services and the media during times of conflict: conclusions and recommendations," from the Centre for Journalism Studies, University College Cardiff, July 1985
- Annexure E, "Public relations division," of the report to The Combined Chiefs of Staff by The Supreme Allied Commander, South-East Asia, 1943-46
- Two copies of a transcript for "Military and the Media," Robert Fox, 9-10 December 1983
- Note on the status of war correspondents
- MOD study group on censorship, "Practice in the field since 1939," including annexes looking at all conflicts up to Radfan and Aden, March 1983
- Notes on media censorship
- Annexure 8, "Public relations and service relations,"
- Copy of the opening address by General Eisenhower to the press after the launch of Operation Torch
- Extract from a memorandum from Field Marshal Alexander 23 Feb 1943
- Text of a lecture to the Home Defence College 8 January 1982, "The press in a national emergency
- Transcript from a discussion at St George's House, Windsor Castle, "The individual and the institution: Operations and the media 19/21 November 1982,"
- "Military Operations: U.S Army operational concept for public affairs," 4 February 1983
- Letter from The Newspaper Society, "Contingency planning for media relations in times of tension and war," 15 July 1983
- Letter to Brigadier Ramsbotham from Major General Farndale, 18 May 1982
- Paper by Brigadier Ramsbotham, "Public relations in time of tension and war," 4 Jan 1983
- "A senior information officer's view of the media,"
- Discussion document "Senior editors' visit to BAOR: 4-6 October 1982,"
- Note on public information
- Information from John Edwards about accreditation in foreign countries
- Army School of Training Support, CCTV wing pamphlet on, "TV techniques,"
- Note, "Recommendations,"
- Lecture, "Is press freedom a threat during national crises?" by Derrick Mercer, given at the British-American media conference, 7 June 1984
- "Accreditation trial report, Exercise Eternal Triangle 24-28 October 1983" by Brigadier Ramsbotham, 3 December 1983

Box 8 - Speeches 1982-1995

Articles re defence 1959-1989 various authors

- "Deterrence and International justice in the nuclear age," by Leonard Cheshire and Oliver Ramsbotham.
- Annex F from "The place of the British Army in public order," by General Sir Edwin Bramall dated 6 February 1980.
- Sermon on Zephaniah 3.20 by Cannon Eric James dated 12 November 1989.
- "Unreason and Revolution: On the dissociation of Practice from Theory," November 1969 by Richard Lowenthal.
- "A reflection on violence: On murder, politics & the contemporary sense of doom," by Walter Laqueur.
- "The ecology of terrorism," February 1973 by D.V Segre and J.H Adler.
- Two copies of "Notes & Topics: Guevara, man and myth," December 1968.
- "The Guerrillas," October 1962 by Brian Crozier.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Dr. Clutterbuck, dated 1 January 1983.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Hon. Professor Geoffrey Best, dated 21 December 1983.
- Notes on Confidence Building measures by David Gilmour.
- Notes on the Basque terrorists by Janke.
- Notes on Irish Terrorism by Paul Wilkinson.
- "The murder in St James's Square: What 'diplomatic immunity' for terrorists?" November 1984 by Arthur J. Goldberg.
- "The development of revolutionary guerrilla warfare," by Otto Hellbrunn.
- "Terrorist warfare: Principles and practices," by Otto Hellbrunn.
- "The young officer's guide to guerrilla literature," by Otto Hellbrunn.
- "The Cuban theory of revolutionary war: The faith, the fallacies, and the heresy," December 1977 by Kenneth O. Fox.
- "Law against terror," The Economist 19 February 1983.
- "Day of the young rebels," The Economist 12 April 1986.
- "How to tell a terrorist," The Economist 26 July 1986.
- "Political terror in the Muslim world," by Elie Kedourie.
- "Yobbery with violence: On the new cult of barbarism," by Jeffrey Richards.
- "Future trends in warfare," by Lieutenant-General Sir John G. Cowley," 4 November 1959.
- "The causes of war: Historians & the problem of power," by Michael Howard March 1982.

Articles and talks by FM Lord Carver 1971-1996

- "A nuclear (elimination) exchange," RUSI Journal October 1996.
- "Morale in battle the medical and the military," Journal of the Royal Society of Medicine, volume 82, February 1989.
- "Strategy in the Twentieth Century," Proceedings of the British Academy, volume LXXIII (1987.)
- "Armed forces for peace or war," Review of International Studies (1988.)
- "Britain and the Alliance," War, Strategy, and International politics 1992.

- "The central front in British strategy."
- "Conventional Defence of Europe," lecture given at the RUSI 3 November 1982.
- "Continental or Maritime strategy? Past, present and future," RUSI journal, autumn 1989.
- "Twentieth century warriors: Political ambitions and military changes," RUSI journal, autumn 1988.
- "UK presentation on agenda item 2 of the CSBM seminar on military doctrine."
- "Tactical Command: The Commander and his staff," lecture given at the Staff College, Higher Command and Staff course.
- "Roskill memorial lecture 1989: Strategy Continental or Maritime? Past, present and future," given at Churchill College, Cambridge.
- Contents list of chapters for the official history of Field Marshall Carver's time in office as CGS.
- List of documents from the CGS and the actions taken on them.
- Notes from visits to Northern Ireland between 21 April 1971 and 11 June 1973.
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "Internment."
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "Interrogation."
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "The Window."
- "Report on visit to Northern Ireland 15-17 December 1971" to the Secretary of State from Field Marshall Carver, dated 20 December 1971.
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "Bloody Sunday."
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "Direct rule and Motorman."
- "The army's aims in Northern Ireland," report to the Secretary of State from Field Marshall Carver, dated 30 May 1972.
- Notes for the official history of Field Marshall Carver while CGS entitled "Post Motorman – July 18 1973."
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Brigadier D.C Bloomfield-Smith dated 22 November 1973.
- "4th Armoured Brigade: Morale plan," dated 14 January 1946 while Field Marshall Carver was Brigadier Commanding 4th Armoured Brigade.
- "Talk to DRAC's conference," dated 24 November 1971.
- "The flexible response of the British Army," Lecture to the RCDS dated November 1972.
- Pages 13-26 of a speech given by Field Marshall Carver.
- "The rationale for the UK strategic nuclear deterrent force-DP 11/72 (final)" dated March 1972.
- Speaking notes on "Strategic deterrent," dated 27 March 1972.
- "SEATO military advisers' 37th conference," a draft copy of the speech given at the conference.
- "Visit to Dubai, India, Singapore and Salalah 13-24 February 1973," report dated 25 February 1973.
- "Visit to Canada, USA and Belize 3-15 September 1973," report dated 19 September 1973.

Speeches on defence and peacekeeping 1982-1995, 1 of 2

- "The Changing requirements of national security interests and needs."
- "Post Conflict Reconstruction," given at the Fletcher School 31 October 1994.
- "The media and the operational commander," synopsis of a talk given to the HCSC, dated 10 February 1993.
- Text of speech given to the Higher Command and Staff course 15 February 1989.
- Text of DBM address given 19 June 1991.
- Speech given to MILCOMP 24 September 1991.
- Speech given to RAChd 21 February 1991.
- "The skills shortage the challenge facing the services," given at UNISYS 27 February 1990.
- Introduction to SIMEX 88 visitor's day 16 June 1988.
- Text of an address given to the West Midlands TAVRA on 19 April 1990.
- Speech given at Canford School Speech Day 10 July 1987.
- Speech given at the Welsh MPS symposium 12 October 1987.
- "Arms negotiations: The challenge and the opportunity."
- "The need for spiritual and moral leadership."
- Address to the Guild of British newspaper editors 18 April 1982.
- Address to the Executive Association of Great Britain 29 July 1982.

Speeches on defence and peacekeeping 1982-1995, 2 of 2

- "Medical, military and humanitarian aid," given on 27 February 1995.
- "How can the military best help the United Nations?" address given to United Nations Association Annual Conference 10 April 1984.
- "Analysis and assessment for peacekeeping operations," a journal offprint from 1995.
- "The Commonwealth and peacekeeping," article in The Round Table 1995.
- "Enhancing the private sector's role in UN operations," address given 28 November 1995.
- "Enhancing the private sector's role in UN programmes."
- Fax from Sue Barnes to General Costas Achilledes, dated 24 November 1995.
- Fax from Brig. E.N de Broë-Ferguson to General Ramsbotham, dated 15 November 1995.
- "Enhancing the private sector's role in UN Programmes," conference programme for the conference to be held 28-29 November 1995.
- "UN operations: The art of the possible," RUSI journal, December 1993.
- Text of the speech "The Commonwealth and Peacekeeping."
- "Post Cold War interventions; the role of peacekeeping."
- Text of the speech, "Medical, military and humanitarian aid," given to The Medical society of London 27 February 1995.
- "Intelligence analysis and assessment The producer/policy maker relationship in a changing world. New analytical priorities peacekeeping."
- Text of the speech, "How can the military best help the United Nations," given 10 April 1984.
- "The changing requirements of national security interests and needs."

Box 9 - UN & DSL

- Loose minute "Visit to UNTAC 13-18 April 1993," to CDS, CGS, DCDS (C), AD (FE) and UND FCO, from General Ramsbotham.
- Text of the speech, "Peacekeeping in Cambodia," a presentation to the Sydney Institute by Lieutenant General Sanderson 2 May 1993.
- Article, "The UN in Cambodia: Lessons for complex peacekeeping," by Michael W. Doyle and Nishkala Suntharalingam.
- Report, "The UN operation in Cambodia: A success," from the British Ambassador in Cambodia to the Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth affairs.
- List of participants in the United Nations Command and Control review, 8 November 1993.
- Fax from Colonel Manners-Smith to General Ramsbotham dated 7 January 1994.
- Correspondence to ACDS (C) regarding a letter from General Ramsbotham to Kofi Annan commenting on the 9 November 1993 Command and Control meeting.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Kofi Annan regarding the 9 November 1993 Command and Control Review, dated 6 December 1993.
- General Ramsbotham's comments on Annex D of the Command and Control Review by the UN.
- Letter and report on the 9 November 1993 Command and Control Review at the UN from General Ramsbotham to Sir David Hannay dated 12 November 1993.
- Annex B, "United Nations peace-keeping operations chain of command, control
 and coordination, also definitions for the state of command and levels of
 command section of the meeting.
- Photocopies of the business cards of LTG McCaffrey, USA and Rear Admiral USN, Frank Bowman.
- Report on discussions within the UN from July to September 1993 on various aspects of UN peacekeeping operations, from the co-chairmen Emilio J. Cardenas and Jamsheed K.A. Marker to Kofi Annan, dated 28 October 1993.
- Fax copy of the United Nations Command and Control discussions list of participants invited top attend.
- Report, "MOD views on Command and control of UN operations," from Wg. Cdr. Thomas to ACDS (O) dated 4 November 1993.
- Fax from Simon Manley to General Ramsbotham dated 1 November 1993.
- Fax from D.H.A Hannay to General Ramsbotham dated 1 November 1993.
- Fax from Kofi Annan to Ambassador Hannay dated 29 October 1993.
- Letter from Kofi Annan to General Ramsbotham dated 27 October 1995.
- Letter from General Ramsbotham to Kofi Annan dated 25 October 1995.
- Article, "The challenges of peace," by Gordon R. Sullivan and Andrew B. Twomey, dated autumn 1994.
- Report "Washington and New York 19-22 Oct 98," from General Ramsbotham to Jonathan Spiller and Noel Philp.
- Report "DJR & S C-S visit to the USA 25-30 Jan 1998"
- Report "Meetings in New York and Washington 21-24 April 1997," by General Ramsbotham, dated 25 April 1997.
- Report, "Bosnia post visit considerations," by General Ramsbotham dated 15 January 1997.

- Report, "Visit to New York and Washington 15-17 October 1996," by General Ramsbotham, dated 18 October 1996.
- Report, "Future business as a result of US visit 15-17 Oct 96" by Stephen Carr-Smith.
- Proposal for a, "Visit by AGAM, DR and SC-S to Washington 15-17 Apr 96" by Stephen Carr-Smith dated 16 February 1996.
- Report on, "DR and SCS visit to Washington 22-25 January 96" by Stephen Carr-Smith, dated 29 January 1996.
- Report on "World Bank visit 3-4 April 1995," by General Ramsbotham.
- Letter from Brian Urquhart of the Ford Foundation, to General Ramsbotham, dated 19 October 1994.
- Letter from The Right Reverend David Smith, Bishop of Bradford to General Ramsbotham, dated 16 May 1994.
- Note from David Barton to General Ramsbotham dated 30 May 1994.
- Letter from Lieutenant General Cavezza to General Ramsbotham dated 26 May 1994.
- Letter from General Angioni, Commander Allied Land Forces, Southern Europe, to General Ramsbotham dated 14 February 1994.
- "Prospects for a UN rapid response capability," an article by Brian Urquhart.
- Five tables showing, "Security Council resolutions and vetoes, 1980-93."
- Article in the Ottawa Citizen 8 October 1994, "Permanent UN peace force deserves better reception," by Chris Young.
- "Message of Major General Krishna N.S. Thapa," UNTSO news, from a speech delivered on 3 February 1993.
- "Post Conflict rebuilding," notes made by General Ramsbotham.
- Note from Lieutenant Colonel Moffat to General Ramsbotham dated 25 August 1994.
- Draft copy of "Human rights and reconciliation: ONUSAL in El Salvador," by Ian Johnstone, dated 20-24 August 1994.
- "Humanitarianism and war project: Status report 15" from Thomas J. Watson Jr. Institute for International studies. Also attached, a copy of the article "When the US washes its hands of the world," by Thomas G. Weiss, dated 25 May 1994.
- "Military intervention some historical lessons," by Humphry Crum Ewing.
- "Protection of humanitarian mandates in conflict situations," dated 13 April 1994.
- African Rights discussion paper no.5, "Humanitarianism unbound? Current dilemmas facing multi-mandate relief operations in political emergencies," dated November 1994.
- Letter from Henry Wiseman, Professor Emeritus at the University of Guelph to General Ramsbotham, dated 19 December 1994.
- "From the Fig Leaf to the Olive Branch," by Jarat Chopra, The Brown journal of foreign affairs, Volume 1, Issue 1, winter 1993-1994.
- "The United Nations at fifty: Its role in global security," dated 2-4 December 1994.
- Article "Who can police the world," in the New York Review of Books by Brian Urquhart, dated 12 May 1994.
- Fax copy of "For a UN volunteer military force," in the New York Review of Books by Brian Urquhart, dated 10 June 1993.

- "Impartiality and peace-keeping," a paper delivered by Anthony French, senior legal advisor UNTSO 18 May 1993.
- "United Nations Command and Control study April 1994," by Dr. Mats Berdal of the International Institute for Strategic Studies.
- "Doctrine dilemma has only two horns," by Allan Mallinson. A response to the attached article, "Time to clear the doctrine dilemma" by Richard Connaughton.
- "Beyond peacekeeping? Reflections on the evolution of international peacekeeping after the Cold War," the first part of a draft presentation by Dr. Mats Berdal for the JIIA-IFRI joint conference.
- "Wider peacekeeping: An approach to peacekeeping post Cold War," copy of an article by Lieutenant Colonel Dobbie.
- "An approach to peacekeeping post Cold War," text of a presentation given by Lieutenant Colonel Dobbie.
- Note "wider peacekeeping," by Lt. Col. Dobbie, dated 4 January 1994.
- Mock up slide for a presentation.
- "UN & Conflict Briefing" pamphlets from March 1994 by UNA UK.

Box 10 - Writings & visits – military

- Pakistan & Nepal
- Bisley 1993
- Northern Ireland 1971-1973
- Russia 1993
- Speeches 1982-1992
- Essay 1962

Box 11 - Booklets

- "Operation Granby: An account of the Gulf crisis 1990-91 and the British Army's contribution to the liberation of Kuwait," prepared by Inspector General Doctrine and Training Ministry of Defence in 1991.
- "The Fusilier: The journal of the Royal Regiment of Fusiliers," Volume 6, Number 8, September 1991.
- "Association of the United States Army: Special Report, The U.S. Army in Operation Desert Storm, an overview," June 1991.
- "Military Review, the professional journal of the United States Army: The Gulf War." September 1991.
- Soldier, magazine of the British Army," June 10 1991.
- "British Red Cross: International Policy Document."
- Programme for "A Birthday tribute to Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth, the Queen Mother," 21 June 1990.
- Souvenir programme of the "nile centenary festival," 1962.
- Guidebook from the Hall of Memory in Canberra, Australia.
- "The Royal Tournament 1880-1980," by Lord Chalfont, 1980.
- "Highlights of German History," by Dr. Hans Bernhard Graf von Schweinitz.
- "Rifles at Waterloo," by George Caldwell & Robert Cooper, 1995.

Box 12 - Silver Jubilee 1977, Official visits 1991-1993

Photos, itinerary and guest list re HRH Silver Jubilee review of the Army 1977

- Various photographs showing HRH inspecting troops from the Army of the Rhine in 1977. Photos show various military equipment including small scout tanks, heavy tanks, reconnaissance helicopters and armoured transports.
- Full itinerary showing lists of those involved in each aspect of the Queens visit and travelling arrangements for those coming from Britain.

Official visit itineraries, invitations and ephemera

- Itinerary for the visit of General Ramsbotham to the Gulf, 13-16 March 1991
- Itinerary for General Ramsbotham's visit to the Ghurkhas in Nepal 6-16 Jan 1992
- Itinerary for General Ramsbotham's visit to Hong Kong 27 February 4 March 1993
- Guide to the Catholic Church in Dresden
- Guide to the Church of Saint James in Delhi
- Business cards for Air Commodore B G Frow of the Falklands Islands Office and Lieutenant General H R Temple of NSA incorporated.
- Itinerary of General Ramsbotham's visit to the Falkland Islands 10-14 March 1992.
- Pages from a notebook
- Itinerary of General Ramsbotham's attendance at 3 Armoured Division's Flag lowering ceremony, 15 September 1992.
- Itinerary for the visit to Britain of General Goffredo Canino, Chief of Staff, Italian Army. 4-9 May 1992
- Programme for the Women's Royal Army Corps, Headquarters mess, Farewell Regimental dinner, 12 February 1992
- Envelope of loose-leaf pages from a notebook
- Itinerary for General Ramsbotham's visit to the USA 2-14 October 1992
- Invitation and menu for "Luncheon on the occasion of the farewell visit to The Royal Army Pay Corps" attended by General Ramsbotham 23 March 1992
- Programme for the Passing Out Parade at the Light Division depot 6 July 1991
- Brochure produced by Fort Leavenworth Historical society about Thomas Ward Custer
- Article by John Reichley, "Old rusty buttons," dated 19 September 1985
- Copy of General Eisenhower's proclamation to the Allied soldiers before D-Day, possibly a souvenir from the John Reichley "museum" Leavenworth.
- Photograph of Major General Cavezza, with personal message to General Ramsbotham, dated 26 August 1988.
- Resume of service career of Major General Cavezza
- Resumes of Colonel General Aleksandrovich and Lieutenant General of Aviation Leontinovich
- OP ABOGADO sitrep for October 1988
- Note from the Assistant military assistant to the AG to General Ramsbotham dated 27 January

- Letter from General Angioni to General Ramsbotham dated 18 January 1994
- Intelligence on Colonel General Alexandrovich's major activities in 1989
- Programme for the Béjart Ballet Lausanne, London 25 September 2000
- Notebook entitled Belfast Bases
- Itinerary from General Ramsbotham's visit to Belize 2-5 October 1991
- Note from General Angioni to General Ramsbotham
- Itinerary of General Ramsbotham's visit to the USA 5-17 October 1991
- Various business cards
- Itinerary for the visit to Britain of Colonel General Omelichev, First Deputy Chief of the General Staff of the Armed Forces, Union of Soviet Socialist Republics, 18-23 May 1990
- Itinerary for General Ramsbotham's visit to Berlin and BAOR 12-16 February 1993
- Signed menu from the Officers' mess Adjutant General's Corps Centre, farewell luncheon for AG General Ramsbotham, 7 May 1993
- Menu from the Dining out of General Ramsbotham at the Sergeants mess of 3rd Armoured Division Headquarters and Signal Regiment 6 March 1987
- Visitors brochure of the Regular Army skills at Arms meeting 1993
- Menu and programme for the 25 Anniversary dinner at the officers mess of 3rd Battalion The Royal Green Jackets, 25 July 1991
- Birthday card for General Ramsbotham
- Programme for the flag-lowering ceremony and transfer of title to 3rd (United Kingdom) Division of the 3rd Armoured Division 15 September 1992
- Programme for the unveiling of the stature of Field Marshall Alanbrooke by Her Majesty The Queen 25 May 1993
- Programme for the Women's Royal Army Corps farewell ceremonies 25 March 1992
- Three articles on the German region of Lippe, "Geological history of the landscape-Prehistory and early history," "A stroll through history up to 1918," and "From principality to federal district."
- Map of the Lippe region of Germany

BOX 13 - Ephemera, invitations, visits, etc.

- Order of service for 50th Anniversary of the defence of Calais commemorative service at RGJ Calais war memorial, 23 May 1990.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from The Rt. Hon. Sir Geoffrey Pattie, dated 12 December 1996.
- Obituary of the Ven. Peter Mallet by John Kirkham.
- Obituary of Colin Campbell Mitchell by Brian Wilson in The Guardian dated 24 July 1996.
- British United Airlines route guide.
- Order of service for an act of remembrance held in the Trafalgar cemetery, Gibraltar dated 21 October 1975.
- Programme for Fleet Week 1990, Coast Guard bicentennial at Governors Island, dated 21 June 1990, includes admission ticket.

- Invitation to General and Lady Ramsbotham to visit The Archbishop of Canterbury and Mrs Runcie at Lambeth Palace dated 7 February 1989.
- Flight safety booklet for a Royal Air Force Support Command flight.
- Information booklet for the visit to Britain of General Gholam Ali Oveisi, Commanding General Iranian Ground Forces, visiting 1 − 10 June 1973.
- Souvenir album for NISHAN '74.
- Invitation and menu for a dinner held by the BBC at Television centre in honour of General Ramsbotham on his retirement as DPR (A) dated 21 March 1984.
- Programme for The Light Division Depot parade and parents day.
- Programme for the British Army of the Rhine inter unit team boxing championship final 1969.
- Invitation to General Ramsbotham to visit Graf and Gräfin vom Hagen on 7 December 1985.
- Invitation to General Ramsbotham to visit Nieduwild on 26 February 1985.
- Programme for the tercentenary parade of the Queen's Royal Irish Hussars and the presentation of the Guidon on 25 May 1985.
- Order of service for the annual memorial service for Post Office staff killed in the two wars at The Postman's Church on 16 March 1973.
- Leaflet for the Indian Military Academy.
- Christmas card from 70 Infantry Brigade, Kings African Rifles.
- Royal Air Force Transport Command passenger information booklet.
- Pot-shot postcard to General Ramsbotham from Major General Michael S. Gray OBF
- Christmas card to General Ramsbotham from Shaheroz and Jafai.
- Programme of the visit to Britain of General Asif Nawaz, Chief of Army Staff, Pakistan Army, 6 14 December 1991.
- Programme for the visit to India and Singapore 11 25 February 1973 by the Chief of the General Staff.
- Programme for the visit to Britain by Field Marshal S.H.F.J Manekshaw.
- Order of service for the service of thanksgiving for the life of Lt. Colonel C.D. Green on 4 August 1986. Also a copy of the address given by General Ramsbotham and a letter to General Ramsbotham from Major Carman.
- Programme for the visit to Britain of General-Colonel Ion Gheorghe, First Deputy Minister of the Romanian Armed Forces and Head of the Defence Staff, 30 May 5 June 1972.
- Programme for the visit to Britain of General Faruk Gürler, KCVO, Commander Turkish Land Forces, 14 19 May.
- Menu for 49th Re-union lunch at the annual memorial service for Post Office staff killed in two wars on 16 March 1973.
- Menu for The Rifle Brigade annual dinner 2 June 1971.
- Official programme for the 22 April 1961 FA amateur cup final.
- Invitation to Major and Mrs. Ramsbotham to attend the review of The Royal Tank Regiment 14 July 1967.
- Pass ticket for Brigadier Ramsbotham to attend the state opening of Parliament 22 June 1983.
- Groups and seating plan for the visit of NATO military committee to Catterick Garrison 17 September 1974.
- Programme for the Army inter unit boxing championship final 1969.

- Programme for "Thought modification in a free society" a conference at St. Paul's girls school 18 March 1983.
- Programme for the visit to New Zealand by General Sir Michael Carver GCB, CBE, DSO, MC, ADC, Chief of the General Staff 24 26 October 1972.
- Booklet from Fort Sill, Oklahoma U.S Army Field Artillery School entitled, "Right of the Line: A history of the American Field Artillery." June 1971.
- Official photographs from General Sir Peter Hunt, Chief of the General Staff, visiting The United States in September 1973.
- Programme for General Sir Peter Hunt's visit to Fort Hood 12 13 September 1973.
- Programme for a conference on operations and the media, 19/21 November 1982 at St George's House, Windsor Castle.
- Bios of senior Indian military officers as well as a list of British and Indian equivalent awards made before a visit of senior Indian officers to Britain.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Alan Protheroe, MBE, TD, Assistant Director General of the BBC, dated 1 February 1984.
- Letter to General Ramsbotham from Rosemary Tucker, PA to Assistant Director General BBC.
- Newspaper report from a German Newspaper entitled, "The man who is informing the world about the British Army." Dated 27 October 1982 (includes translation of the article on attached sheet.)
- Programme for central region PIO conference at Oberammergau 22 25 March 1982.
- Entry pass for the Re-dedication of the Normandy Memorial Window at Picton Barracks 24 January 1994.
- Movement orders for Brigadier Ramsbotham from Helmstedt dated 9 16 May 1983.
- Match Bulletin for NISHAN '74.
- Programme for 50th anniversary of the defence of Calais 23 May 1990.
- Letter from the Colonel Commandant W. A Dimoline.
- Programme for the 3rd Battalion the Royal Green Jackets reorganisation parade, 29 June 1971.
- Programme for a commemorative sounding of retreat for the Royal Green Jackets in Northern Ireland 1969-1991, on 2 November 1991.
- Order of service and table plan for the Rifle Brigade bicentenary service of celebration and thanksgiving, Winchester Cathedral 25 August 2000.
- Programme for £rd Armoured Division GOC's study period, 12 and 13 February 1985.
- Programme for the visit of Major General Ramsbotham to exercise NIGHT ECHO 1986, 29 January 1 February 1986.
- Invitation to General Ramsbotham from Graf and Gräfin von Westphalen dated 28 November 1985.
- Order of Service for a service of dedication of a window in St Luke's Garrison Church SOEST 9 June 1985.
- Article and original pictures from the Shropshire Star entitled, "Passing out parade," dated13 August 1984.
- Membership card for the British Deer Society belonging to General Ramsbotham for the year 1984.

- Membership card for The Royal British Legion for the year 1984.
- Membership card for the British Kiel Yacht Club for the year 1986.
- Order of service for the Re-dedication of the Normandy memorial window headquarters 3 Div. 24 January 1994.
- Certificate from the British Deer Society dated 14 April 1984.
- Standard Coastal Navigation certificate from the National Marine Correspondence School dated 7 February 1978.
- Birthday card to General Ramsbotham, signed by various people.
- Souvenir guide for a museum (in Russian.)
- Obituary from The Times for John Kenneally, VC. Dated 28 September 2000.
- Certificate from Rosia Bay Swimming Club, Gibraltar.
- Military Training Pamphlet No. 2 "The Offensive" dated 1943.
- MOD notebook for February to September 1980.
- Extract from Army Training Memorandum No.29 (February 1940) entitled, "The British Army."
- MOD notebook for December 1978 to April 1979.
- MOD notebook for April 1979 to Jul 1979.
- MOD notebook for July 1979 to February 1980.
- Russian souvenir book, containing postcard books on various topics.